

# Subdivided Module Catalogue

Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives) for Teaching Degree Students of All Subjects (FÜG)

> Teaching degree, Gymnasien Responsible: JMU Würzburg

JMU Würzburg • generated 17-Mai-2025 • exam. reg. data record L5|981|-|-|H|2011



# **Abbreviations used**

Course types:  $\mathbf{E} = \text{field trip}$ ,  $\mathbf{K} = \text{colloquium}$ ,  $\mathbf{O} = \text{conversatorium}$ ,  $\mathbf{P} = \text{placement/lab course}$ ,  $\mathbf{R} = \text{project}$ ,  $\mathbf{S} = \text{seminar}$ ,  $\mathbf{T} = \text{tutorial}$ ,  $\ddot{\mathbf{U}} = \text{exercise}$ ,  $\mathbf{V} = \text{lecture}$ 

Term: **SS** = summer semester, **WS** = winter semester

Methods of grading: **NUM** = numerical grade, **B/NB** = (not) successfully completed

Regulations: **(L)ASPO** = general academic and examination regulations (for teaching-degree programmes), **FSB** = subject-specific provisions, **SFB** = list of modules

Other: A = thesis, LV = course(s), PL = assessment(s), TN = participants, VL = prerequisite(s)

# **Conventions**

Unless otherwise stated, courses and assessments will be held in German, assessments will be offered every semester and modules are not creditable for bonus.

### **Notes**

Should there be the option to choose between several methods of assessment, the lecturer will agree with the module coordinator on the method of assessment to be used in the current semester by two weeks after the start of the course at the latest and will communicate this in the customary manner.

Should the module comprise more than one graded assessment, all assessments will be equally weighted, unless otherwise stated below.

Should the assessment comprise several individual assessments, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

# In accordance with

the general regulations governing the degree subject described in this module catalogue:

### LASP02009

associated official publications (FSB (subject-specific provisions)/SFB (list of modules)):

o5-Oct-2011 (2011-88) Information on all modules offered as part of the area Freier Bereich (FB, general as well as subject-specific electives) in the winter term 2011/2012 and the summer term 2012 is listed below. The list is divided into two sections without being further subdivided.

15-May-2012 (2012-39)

This module handbook seeks to render, as accurately as possible, the data that is of statutory relevance according to the examination regulations of the degree subject. However, only the FSB (subject-specific provisions) and SFB (list of modules) in their officially published versions shall be legally binding. In the case of doubt, the provisions on, in particular, module assessments specified in the FSB/SFB shall prevail.



# This module catalogue provides information on the modules offered as part of the area Freier Bereich (general as well as subject-specific electives) for students of all subjects pursuing a teaching degree at Julius-Maximilians-Universität Würzburg.

It is divided into two sections listing the modules offered as part of the above referenced area in the winter semester and the subsequent summer semester without being further subdivided.

	English Basic Level 3 English Intermediate Level 1	4		
42-ENM1-072-m01		4		
<u> </u>	English Intermediate Level 1		NUM	23
42-ENM4-072-m01		4	NUM	24
	English Intermediate Level 4	2	NUM	27
42-FRG1-072-m01	French Basic Level 1	10	NUM	28
42-FRG2-072-m01	French Basic Level 2	7	NUM	30
42-FRG3-072-m01	French Basic Level 3		NUM	32
42-FRM1-072-m01	French Intermediate Level 1	4	NUM	33
42-FRM4-072-m01	French Intermediate Level 4	2	NUM	36
42-ITG1-072-m01	Italian Basic Level 1	10	NUM	37
42-ITG2-072-m01	Italian Basic Level 2	7	NUM	39
42-ITG3-072-m01	Italian Basic Level 3	4	NUM	41
42-ITM1-072-m01	Italian Intermediate Level 1	4	NUM	42
42-ITM2-072-m01	Italian Intermediate Level 2	2	NUM	43
42-ITM3-072-m01	Italian Intermediate Level 3	2	NUM	44
42-ITM4-072-m01	Italian Intermediate Level 4	2	NUM	45
42-SEG1-072-m01	Swedish Basic Level 1	8	NUM	46
42-SEG2-072-m01	Swedish Basic Level 2	5	NUM	48
42-SPG1-072-m01	Spanish Basic Level 1		NUM	50
42-SPG2-072-m01	Spanish Basic Level 2		NUM	52
42-SPG3-072-m01	Spanish Basic Level 3		NUM	54
42-SPM1-072-m01	Spanish Intermediate Level 1	4	NUM	55
42-SPM4-072-m01	Spanish Intermediate Level 4	2	NUM	58
43-LA-MedUnt-121-mo1	Employing media and interactive methods at school and in classrooms	3	B/NB	115
	Learning through the arts - Teaching oriented research	3	B/NB	112
43-LA-LTTA-Lern-	Learning through the arts - Learning theories and classroom			
prax-121-m01	experience	3	B/NB	114
43-LA-ÜBG-121-mo1	Transitions in the education system	3	B/NB	120
43-LA-Self-121-m01	Self-assessment and career planning	2	B/NB	119
43-LA-Komm-121-m01	Communicative competence and teaching competence	2	B/NB	110
43-LA-PraxUnt1-121-mo1	Practical work experience in the classroom 1	2	B/NB	117
43-Schul-SozTF-121-m01	School social work: various Praxis. fields of activity	2	B/NB	122
43-Schul-SozPro-121-mo1	School social work: focus on projects	2	B/NB	121
43-LA-PraxUnt2-121-mo1	Practical work experience in the classroom 2	4	B/NB	118
43-LA-Evalu-121-mo1	Further development of pedagogical competences in schools	2	B/NB	97
43-LA-Ment-121-mo1	Mentoring: Teach - support - take care	3	B/NB	116
07-GH-FDHBI1B-002-m01	Planning and Carrying-out of learning units with regards to special abled people in the Teach'n'Learn Garden	2	B/NB	10



07-SndP-LLG-112-m01	Planning and Carrying-out of learning units with regards to special abled people in the Teach'n'Learn Garden	2	B/NB	16	
07-HRGy-PRJLLG-112-m01	Applying Environmental Education with a Variety of Teaching Methods in the Teach'n'LearnGarden		B/NB	12	
07-RG-FDUBI1-092-m01	Capacity Building through Action Learning in the Te-	4	B/NB	15	
	ach'n'LearnGarden			-	
04-Muspäd-LA-112-m01	School and Museum: Cultural education in the extracurricular	5	B/NB	6	
	hot spot museum			-	
o6-V-FB-Füg-Einf-092-m01	Introduction to educational science of emotional and behavi-	2	B/NB	8	
A V FD F" . The second second	oral disorders	_	D/ND		
	Theories to explain emotional and behavioral disorders	2	B/NB	9	
42-FRM2-102-m01	French Intermediate Level 2	2	NUM	34	
42-FRM3-102-m01	French Intermediate Level 3	2	NUM	35	
42-SPM2-102-m01	Spanish Intermediate Level 2	2	NUM	56	
42-SPM3-102-m01	Spanish Intermediate Level 3	2	NUM	57	
42-ENM2-102-m01	English Intermediate Level 2	2	NUM	25	
42-ENM3-102-m01	English Intermediate Level 3	2	NUM	26	
42-ZfM-StopMo-B-102-mo1	Stop-Motion Films (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	84	
42-ZfM-StopMo-E-102-mo1	Stop-Motion Films (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	85	
42-ZfM-StopMo-I-102-mo1	ZfM-StopMo-l-102-mo1 Stop-Motion Films (Intensive Course)		B/NB	86	
42-ZfM-WebDe-B-102-mo1	fM-WebDe-B-102-mo1 Web Design (Basic Course)		B/NB	90	
42-ZfM-WebDe-E-102-mo1	VebDe-E-102-mo1 Web Design (Advanced Course)		B/NB	91	
42-ZfM-WebDe-l-102-m01			B/NB	92	
43-Intnatbild-111-mo1	European Education Systems		B/NB	94	
43-BHF-LA-112-mo1	Special Challenges to Teacher Education		B/NB	93	
	Innovative learning methods - teachers and learners: learning	3		,,,	
43-LA-LLK-112-m01	from each other	3	B/NB	111	
o6-EvThinclRp-092-mo1	Inclusive religious education	3	B/NB	7	
43-LA-actspeak-121-mo1	Active linguistic competence - English	2	B/NB	95	
43-LA-IntSkills-PD-	Intercultural and interpersonal Skills - when Presenting and			,,,	
Sp-121-m01	Delivering Speeches	2	B/NB	109	
<u>·</u>	Intercultural and interpersonal Skills - in Perception, Communi-				
43-LA-IntSkills-PCE-121-mo1	cation and English	2	B/NB	107	
43-LA-IntSkills-CSCT-121-	Intercultural and interpersonal Skills - with Creativity and				
mo1	Spontaneity in Communication and Thinking	2	B/NB	106	
	Methods for interaction in the classroom	2	B/NB	100	
·-	Interactive Teaching Methods -basics class	2	B/NB	102	
43-LA-Intakt-EM-B-121-mo1	Interactive Teaching Methods - follow-up class	2	B/NB	103	
43-LA-BildsysEx-121-m01	A comparison of Education Systems	2	B/NB	96	
43-LA-Int-KultK-121-m01	Intercultural competence		B/NB	<u> </u>	
		3		105	
	Examination of discrimination the basis of category: gender	2	B/NB	98	
43-LA-GenderSex-121-mo1	Sexual identity and discrimination in social contexts	2	B/NB	99	
42-ZfM-Podca-B-101-m01	Podcasting (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	81	
42-ZfM-Podca-E-101-mo1	Podcasting (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	82	
42-ZfM-Podca-l-101-m01	Podcasting (Intensive Course)	5	B/NB	83	
42-ZfM-ViWork-B-101-m01	Video Workshop (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	87	



	<u>,                                      </u>			
42-ZfM-ViWork-E-101-m01	Video Workshop (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	88
42-ZfM-ViWork-I-101-m01	Video Workshop (Intensive Course)	5	B/NB	89
42-ZfM-MeKom-B-101-m01			B/NB	78
42-ZfM-MeKom-E-101-m01	-ZfM-MeKom-E-101-mo1 Media Literacy (Advanced Course)		B/NB	79
42-ZfM-MeKom-I-101-mo1	Media Literacy (Intensive Course)	5	B/NB	80
42-ZfM-IT-B-101-m01	Interactive Whiteboards (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	77
42-ZfM-HöSpW-B-101-m01	Radio Play Workshop (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	74
42-ZfM-HöSpW-E-101-m01	Radio Play Workshop (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	75
42-ZfM-HöSpW-I-101-m01	Radio Play Workshop (Intensive Course)	5	B/NB	76
42-ZfM-ElGra-B-101-m01	Electronic Graphic Design (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	71
42-ZfM-ElGra-E-101-m01	Electronic Graphic Design (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	72
42-ZfM-ElGra-I-101-m01	Electronic Graphic Design (Intensive Course)	5	B/NB	73
42-ZfM-ElAut-B-101-m01	Electronic Authoring Tools (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	65
42-ZfM-ElAut-E-101-m01	Electronic Authoring Tools (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	66
42-ZfM-ElAut-I-101-m01	Electronic Authoring Tools (Intensive Course)	5	B/NB	67
42-ZfM-E-Lea-B-101-m01	E-Learning (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	68
42-ZfM-E-Lea-E-101-m01	E-Learning (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	69
42-ZfM-E-Lea-l-101-m01	-ZfM-E-Lea-I-101-m01 E-Learning (Intensive Course)		B/NB	70
42-ZfM-AVCMed-B-101-mo1	-ZfM-AVCMed-B-101-m01 AVC-Media (Basic Course)		B/NB	59
42-ZfM-AVCMed-E-101-m01	AVC-Media (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	60
42-ZfM-AVCMed-I-101-mo1	AVC-Media (Intensive Course)	5	B/NB	61
42-ZfM-CoPrä-B-101-m01	Computer Based Presenting (Basic Course)	3	B/NB	62
42-ZfM-CoPrä-E-101-m01	Computer Based Presenting (Advanced Course)	4	B/NB	63
42-ZfM-CoPrä-l-101-m01	Computer Based Presenting (Intensive Course)	5	B/NB	64
41-IK-GW1-101-m01	Information Literacy for Students of the Humanities, Basic Level	2	B/NB	20
41-IK-NW1-101-m01	Information Literacy for Students of the Natural Sciences (Basic Level)	2	B/NB	21
41-IK-SW1-101-m01	Information Literacy for Students of the Social Sciences and Economics, Basic Level	2	B/NB	22
11-P-FB-LLL-092-m01	Student Lab Supervision (Physics)	2	B/NB	19
11-MIND-Ph1-092-m01	Low Cost - High Impact. Lowbudget Experiments for Science Courses (Physics)	2	NUM	17
11-MIND-Ph2-092-m01	Teaching Science with Hands-on- Exhibits (Physics)	2	B/NB	18
07-LA-FDEXP-102-m01	Special Didactics in Biology: Low Cost - High Impact. Low-budget Experiments for Science Courses	2	B/NB	13
07-LA-FDHAN-102-m01	Special Didactics in Biology: Teaching Science with Hands-on- Exhibits	2	B/NB	14



Module	Module title				Abbreviation
School and Museum: Cultural education in the extracurricular hot spot muse					04-Muspäd-LA-112-m01
um				,	
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder of the Professorship of Museum Studies		Professorship of Museum Studies			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	tion Module level Other prerequisites				
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate				
		•	•		

Introduction to the extracurricular site "museum" with focus on the educational work and the transfer of knowledge, which is implemented there. According to the definition of the International Council of Museum (ICOM), a museum is a "not-for-profit institution that serves society and their development, that is open to the public and that collects, preserves, examines, imparts and exhibits material remains of the human and its ambient environment for study, education and entertainment purposes".

### Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire a broad overview knowledge concerning the institution museum and the related history, tasks and current problems. They are able to apply a museum educational working method to the extracurricular learning site museum practically. They achieve a museum educational and specific background knowledge that can be applied to the school practice.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü + R (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

presentation (approx. 60 minutes) with written elaboration (approx. 5 pages)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 15. Should the number of applications exceed the number of available places, places will be allocated as follows: Option 1: Places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available. Option 2: Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available.

### **Additional information**

Additional information on module duration: 1 to 2 semesters.

### Workload

--

### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title	<u></u>			Abbreviation
Inclusi	ve relig	gious education			o6-EvThinclRp-092-m01
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by	
holder	of the	Chair of Religious Educat	ion	Chair of Religious E	Education
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con		
3		successfully completed		,	
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ıts				
		lore the issue of inclusior ing in the Protestant relig			dy the theory and practice of in-
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
ching.		t of view of theology and , number of weekly conta		•	rate their findings into their tea-
		tion on SWS (weekly cont			
Method	d of as	•	nguage — if other th	an German, examina	ation offered — if not every seme-
		on (approx. 20 minutes) w xamination (approx. 60 r		on (approx. 3 pages)	or b) term paper (12 to 15 pages)
Allocat	ion of	places			
Additic	Additional information				
Worklo	Workload				
Teachi	ng cycl	le			
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regu	lations for teaching-	degree programmes	
- KCICITE	<u>-u to</u>	Li O i (examination regu	tations for teaching t	aegree programmes,	·



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Introduction to educational science of emotional and behavioral disorders  06-V-FB-Füg-Einf-092-mo1					
Module coordinator				Module offered by	<u>,                                     </u>
holder	of the	Chair of Special Educatio	n V	Chair of Special Ednal and Behaviour	ducation in the Context of Emotio- ral Disorders
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	i	
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Conter	nts				
					titutions, historical aspects, legaling, basic explanatory perspecti-
Intend	led lear	ning outcomes			
quiring disord	g differe ers (sel	entiated basic knowledge f-competence).	e, the students have g	gained first compete	ethodological competence). By acencies in dealing with behavioural
		e, number of weekly conta			
	_	tion on SWS (weekly con			
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-
writter	ı exami	nation (approx. 30 minut	es)		
Alloca	tion of	places			
Number of places: 20. Places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.					
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
			_		
Worklo	oad				
Teachi	ing cycl	le			



Modul	Module title				Abbreviation
Theories to explain emotional and behavioral disorders			avioral disorders		o6-V-FB-Füg-Theo-o92-mo1
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	,
holder	of the	Chair of Special Educatio	n V	Chair of Special Ec	ducation in the Context of Emotio- ral Disorders
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	i e	
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Conte	nts				
		tives for the explanation the explanation of beha			ted psychological and sociological ogical
Intend	led lear	ning outcomes			
and ju compe	veniles etence,		s for dealing with bel	navioural disorders	havioural disorders in children (professional competence, self-
		tion on SWS (weekly cont			
Metho	d of as	•	nguage — if other th	an German, examin	ation offered — if not every seme-
writter	exami	nation (approx. 30 minut	es)		
Alloca	tion of	places			
		aces: 20. Places will be al come available.	located by lot. A wait	ting list will be main	ntained and places re-allocated by
Additi	onal inf	ormation			
Workle	oad				
Teachi	ing cycl	e			



Module	Module title				Abbreviation
Planning and Carrying-out of learning units with regards to special abled peo-					07-GH-FDUBI1B-092-m01
ple in the Teach'n'Learn Garden					
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of Ecophysiology and Vegetation Ecolo-			nd Vegetation Ecolo-	- Faculty of Biology	
gy					
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	r undergraduate By way of exception, additi		on, additional prerequisites are listed in the section on	
			assessments.		
<i>c</i> .					

This module has a practical focus and will teach participants how to systematically encourage a sense of nature in children and adolescents and thus make a contribution to environmental education. The course will explore how out-of-classroom activities may enhance the learning experience of pupils and will discuss what methods are appropriate. In the practical phase, participants will deliver teaching units to real groups of pupils. In the Botanical Garden of the University (or, optionally, at a school camp), participants will learn how to impart to pupils, in a didactically reduced manner, a knowledge of species and form in the context of the topics "Forest" or "Water" and will practise their skills. Large parts of the course will also be devoted to the discussion and application of a variety of (open) teaching methods that are supposed to encourage pupils, in a playful atmosphere, to develop a positive attitude and act responsibly towards nature. In this context, participants will systematically try to engage pupils on the emotional level. In the final phase of the course, participants will implement their projects with groups of pupils that come to the teach'n'learn garden (or school camp). This will encourage participants to plan their teaching in a practice-oriented manner and will provide them with an opportunity to acquire experience in their new role as teachers.

### Intended learning outcomes

Familiarity with the principles of environmental education. - Familiarity with different factors that may encourage pupils to act responsibly towards nature. - Insight into the fundamental scientific principles behind the respective topics. - Overview of the individual contents of the teaching units to be designed.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 2 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- o7-GH-FDUBI1B-1-092: S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- o7-GH-FDUBI1B-2-092: Ü + E (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

Assessment in module component o7-GH-FDUBI1B-1-092: Environmental Education in the Teach'n'Learn Garden

- 1 ECTS, Method of grading: (not) successfully completed
- seminar paper (7 to 10 pages)
- Other prerequisites: Admission prerequisite to assessment: regular attendance of courses (fortnightly
  courses: a maximum of one incident of unexcused absence; weekly courses: a maximum of 2 incidents
  of unexcused absence).

**Assessment in module component o7-GH-FDUBI1B-2-092:** Planning and Carrying-out of learning units with regards to special abled people in the Teach'n'Learn Garden Planning and Carrying-out of learning units with regards to special abled people in the Teach'n'Learn Garden

- 1 ECTS, Method of grading: (not) successfully completed
- seminar paper (7 to 10 pages)



courses: a maximum of one incident of unexcused absence; weekly courses: a maximum of 2 incidents of unexcused absence).

Allocation of places
--
Additional information
--
Workload
--
Teaching cycle
--
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Other prerequisites: Admission prerequisite to assessment: regular attendance of courses (fortnightly



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Applyi	ng Envi	ronmental Education wit	h a Variety of Teachii	ng Methods in the	07-HRGy-PRJLLG-112-m01
Teach'	'n'Learn	Garden			, , .
Module coordinator		Module offered by			
head o	of group	Didactics of Biology		Faculty of Biology	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
2 seme	ester	undergraduate	1		regular attendance of courses
			1		incident of unexcused absence;
			weekly courses: a m	naximum of 2 incider	nts of unexcused absence).
Conter	nts				
logy classroom at <i>Gymnasium</i> ( <i>Mittelstufe</i> and <i>Oberstufe</i> ). Having gained an overview of traditional and mode methods in biology, participants will learn to incorporate these into school-specific experiments. Students will prepare classroom and lab sessions, will be trained in important techniques for measuring how effective a session was and will practise teaching these sessions to their fellow students in the teach'n'learn lab/teach'n'leagarden. Particular emphasis will be placed on ensuring that it is possible to implement the methods both with groups of pupils in the teach'n'learn lab and in the biology classroom at a <i>Gymnasium</i> .			cific experiments. Students will measuring how effective a sese teach'n'learn lab/teach'n'learn blement the methods both with		
Intended learning outcomes					
Knowledge of both traditional and modern methods in biology. Ability to forge and maintain links with out-of-classroom learning environments. Ability to prepare sessions in a teach'n'learn lab and perform the respective follow-up work. Insight into how sessions in the teach'n'learn lab may raise the pupils' level of motivation and interest in biology in general and current topics in biology in particular. Knowledge of how out-of-classroom sessions in the teach'n'learn lab/teach'n'learn garden may be incorporated into biology lessons and, in particular, into lessons designed to introduce pupils in <i>Oberstufe Gymnasium</i> to science. Overview of current topics in didactics as well as potential developments in research on biology didactics. Ability to assess and evaluate the cognitive learning achievement of pupils.				lab and perform the respective pupils' level of motivation and dge of how out-of-classroom sesology lessons and, in particular, Overview of current topics in di-	
Course	<b>es</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)
Ü + E (	no infor	mation on SWS (weekly	contact hours) and co	ourse language avail	able)
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-
a) pres	sentatio	n (20 to 30 minutes) or b	) term paper (7 to 10	pages)	
Allocat	tion of p	olaces			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	oad				
Teachi	ing cycl	e			



Module	title	,			Abbreviation
Special	l Didac	tics in Biology: Low Cost	udget Experiments	07-LA-FDEXP-102-m01	
for Science Courses					
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
head o	f group	Didactics of Biology		Faculty of Biology	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
blackboard, OHP, transparencies, textbook and worksheets etc.) and modern aids (computer simulations, ppt presentations etc.). After having received a theoretical introduction to teaching aids, students will be arranged into small teams that will deliver lessons or individual phases of lessons on specific topics from the curriculum. They will focus on a teaching aid of their choice which will subsequently be assessed with regard to aspects of media didactics.					
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
media.	Familia		fic, didactic definition	of the term "media	ers to originals, preparations and ". Overview of different aspects dalities).
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)
S (no ir	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	tact hours) and course	e language available	2)
		sessment (type, scope, la			tion offered — if not every seme-
semina	ır pape	r (7 to 10 pages)			
Allocation of places					
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Workload					
Teachi	ng cvcl	е			
	3 -, 30	-			



Module	Module title				Abbreviation	
Special Didactics in Biology: Teaching Science with Hands-on-Exhibits					07-LA-FDHAN-102-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
head o	head of group Didactics of Biology			Faculty of Biology		
ECTS	Method of grading Only after succ. cor		Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	Duration Module level Other prerequisites					
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	nts					

[Version 1: This seminar will provide students preparing for the written state examination with an opportunity to revise key topics in biology didactics. In small teams, students will prepare and deliver presentations on three key areas. The first block will discuss an area of the theory of biology didactics, this will be followed by the discussion of a topic in the biology classroom with respect to aspects of the scientific discipline and a didactic analysis. In the final part of the course, students will solve an exam paper from a previous year.] [Version 2: Using examples from the classroom, the seminar will acquaint students with specific teaching aids (originals, preparations and media) for use in the biology classroom and will assess these with regard to the media literacy skills to be developed. The seminar will discuss both traditional aids used in the biology classroom and modern media. After having received a theoretical introduction to teaching aids, students will be arranged into small teams that will deliver lessons or individual phases of lessons on specific topics from the curriculum. They will focus on a teaching aid of their choice which will subsequently be assessed with regard to aspects of media didactics.]

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Familiarity with relevant aspects of biology didactics and awareness of the fact that typical methods of the discipline play a central role in the biology classroom. Ability to design lively biology lessons, using original objects and teaching aids. Ability to use methods in biology in a way that promotes the learning processes of pupils. Familiarity with both biology-specific and interdisciplinary topics from the curriculum for *Grundschule*. Ability to prepare scientific analyses of selected topics from the curriculum for *Grundschule* and to subsequently present these topics in a manner that is tailored to the target group. Ability to prepare didactic analyses of topics from the curriculum for *Grundschule*. Ability to translate, with the help of didactic analyses, selected topics from the curriculum into teaching sequences and lessons as well as to deliver these teaching sequences and lessons, applying problem-based and/or open teaching methods. Overview of experiments on botany, zoology and human biology typically performed in the *Grundschule* biology classroom. Ability to implement the experiments in the classroom and to integrate them into activity and problem-based lessons. Insight into frameworks for education in *Grundschule*. Insight into legal and social factors that influence schools.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

<u> </u>
seminar paper (7 to 10 pages)
Allocation of places
Additional information
Workload
-
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Capacity Building through Action Learning in the Teach'n'LearnGarden					07-RG-FDUBI1-092-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
head o	of group	Didactics of Biology		Faculty of Biology		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
4	(not)	successfully completed				
Duration	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			regular attendance of courses	
			1 ' '		incident of unexcused absence;	
			weekly courses: a m	naximum of 2 incide	nts of unexcused absence).	
Conter	nts					
	ning out nature.	-of-classroom activities,	using open teaching	methods to encoura	age pupils to act responsibly to-	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
in rese	arch or		y to assess and evalu	ate the cognitive le	well as potential developments arning achievement of pupils.  an)	
		mation on SWS (weekly				
Metho	d of ass		anguage — if other th	an German, examina	ation offered — if not every seme-	
a) pres	sentatio	n (20 to 30 minutes) or b	) term paper (7 to 10	pages)		
Alloca	tion of <sub>I</sub>	places				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Workload						
Teaching cycle						
Referre	Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					



Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Planniı	Planning and Carrying-out of learning units with regards to special abled peo- 07-SndP-LLG-112-m01						
<u> </u>	ole in the Teach'n'Learn Garden						
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	,		
holder	of the (	Chair of Ecophysiology ar	nd Vegetation Ecolo-	Faculty of Biology			
gy		<del></del>	T				
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
2		successfully completed					
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	l ' '		regular attendance of courses		
					incident of unexcused absence;		
			weekly courses: a m	laximum of 2 incider	nts of unexcused absence).		
Conten	ts						
					vising groups of pupils; helping		
					uestionnaires and evaluations to		
	-	d discuss how effective th	ne units in the teach	n'learn garden were.			
Intended learning outcomes							
					and maintain links with out-of-		
					in the teach'n'learn garden may		
					well as potential developments arning achievement of pupils.		
	-	, number of weekly conta					
		mation on SWS (weekly o					
					ition offered — if not every seme-		
ster, in	format	ion on whether module c	an be chosen to earn	a bonus)			
a) pres	entatio	n (20 to 30 minutes) or b	) term paper (7 to 10	pages)			
Allocat	ion of <sub>I</sub>	olaces					
Additio	nal inf	ormation					
Workload							
Teaching cycle							
Referre	Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						



Modul	Module title Abbreviation						
Low Co	Low Cost - High Impact. Lowbudget Experiments for Science Courses (Physics) 11-MIND-Ph1-092-m01						
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
holder	of the	Chair of Physics and its D	idactics	Faculty of Physics a	nd Astronomy		
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
2	nume	rical grade					
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ester	undergraduate	This module can be the natural sciences	•	studying at least one subject in		
Conter	nts						
		nd realisation of experim and secondary level I.	ental stations with or	dinary and inexpens	ive consumables for classes of		
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes					
The students develop simple scientific experimenting stations to use for the transition from primary to secondary level I for small groups from different types of schools. In doing so, they learn to simplify and convey scientific contents relevant to the curriculum in due consideration of the target group.							
		, number of weekly conta			•		
		tion on SWS (weekly con	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		•		
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			tion offered — if not every seme-		
		mination (approx. 45 mir approx. 10 minutes) or d)			or c) oral examination of one can- ninutes, groups of 2)		
Allocat	tion of <sub> </sub>	places					
			<u>-</u>				
Additio	onal inf	ormation					
Workload							
Teaching cycle							
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)							



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Teachi	ng Scie	nce with Hands-on- Exhi	bits (Physics)		11-MIND-Ph2-092-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	of the	Chair of Physics and its D	idactics	Faculty of Physics a	and Astronomy	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate	This module can be the natural sciences	•	studying at least one subject in	
Conten	ıts					
Design	ing and	d creating hands-on exhib	oits for STEM subjects	5.		
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
tents ir ject-ori	n and o iented v	ut of school. They plan a work with pupils of secor	nd implement an intendary level I and II.	rdisciplinary science	oach for teaching scientific con- e exhibition as an example of pro-	
		, number of weekly conta				
S (no i	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ition offered — if not every seme-	
		mination (approx. 45 min approx. 10 minutes) or d)			or c) oral examination of one can- ninutes, groups of 2)	
Allocat	tion of <sub>l</sub>	olaces				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Workload						
Teaching cycle						
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regu	lations for teaching-	degree programmes)		



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Studer	Student Lab Supervision (Physics)  11-P-FB-LLL-092-m01					
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	of the	Chair of Physics and its D	idactics	Faculty of Physics a	and Astronomy	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	This module can be the natural sciences	•	studying at least one subject in	
Conter	ıts		<b>'</b>			
		rovides an introduction to g-learning-laboratory.	o successful supervis	ion of pupils indepe	endently carrying out experiments	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
ve beh terns b control	aviour y repea l compe	patterns and to support tatedly working on the sanetencies).	he students' strength ne topic with differen	ns. The students dev t groups of pupils (r	to the students to avoid negati- elop professional behaviour pat- eflection competencies and self-	
		, number of weekly conta				
		tion on SWS (weekly cont	<u>-</u>		•	
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-	
		mination (approx. 45 min approx. 10 minutes) or d)			or c) oral examination of one can- ninutes, groups of 2)	
Allocation of places						
Additional information						
Workload						
Teachi	Teaching cycle					



Module title					Abbreviation	
Inform	Information Literacy for Students of the Humanities, Basic Level				41-IK-GW1-101-m01	
Modul	Module coordinator M			Module offered by		
head o	head of University Library			University Library		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate						
Contor	Contonts					

Information literacy in an academic context: search strategies and tools; using the library's electronic resources; resources for subjects offered by the Faculty of Arts (bibliographies, databases, catalogues, journals, reference books); online searches and search engines; overview of additional resources (eLearning etc.); reference management.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students know what information is needed for what purpose. They are able to locate information that is relevant within their discipline and beyond in a variety of resources and to evaluate this information. They recognise the difference in quality between information they have retrieved from specific, restricted access resources (databases) and information they have found on the free web. Students are able to manage and process the information they have found, using reference management software and eLearning tools. The module aims to equip students with the skills needed to find information and literature that is relevant to the topics of their theses.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or b) preparing and delivering a presentation with slides (approx. 10 minutes or approx. 5 minutes and approx. 1 page) or c) completing exercises (approx. 10 exercises) or d) presentation without slides (approx. 20 to 30 minutes) or e) preparing and delivering a presentation with slides (approx. 5 minutes) and completing exercises (approx. 5 exercises) or f) presentation without slides (approx. 10 to 15 minutes) and completing exercises (approx. 5 exercises)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-50. There is a restricted number of places. If necessary, places will be allocated as follows: Students of the degree programmes of the respective subject-specific focuses will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places, if and when any become available, will be allocated to students of the other natural sciences degree programmes. In each of the above-mentioned groups, 30% of places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. The remaining 70% of places will each be allocated by lot.

be allocated by lot. The remaining 70 % of places will each be allocated by lot.
Additional information
Workload
-
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Information Literacy for Students of the Natural Sciences (Basic Level)				41-IK-NW1-101-m01		
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	f Unive	rsity Library		University Library		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not) successfully completed					
Duratio	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate						
Conton	Contonts					

Information literacy in an academic context:

- Search strategies and tools.
- Using the library's electronic resources.
- Resources for natural sciences: databases and journals.
- Online searches and search engines.
- Overview of additional resources (eLearning etc.).
- Reference management. Some sections of the module will focus on particular disciplines (wherever possible, on disciplines in the natural sciences).

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students know what information is needed for what purpose. They are able to locate information that is relevant within their discipline and beyond in a variety of resources and to evaluate this information. They recognise the difference in quality between information they have retrieved from specific, restricted access resources (databases) and information they have found on the free web. Students are able to manage and process the information they have found, using reference management software and eLearning tools. The module aims to equip students with the skills needed to find information and literature that is relevant to the topics of their Bachelor's theses.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or b) preparing and delivering a presentation with slides (approx. 10 minutes or approx. 5 minutes and approx. 1 page) or c) completing exercises (approx. 10 exercises) or d) presentation without slides (approx. 20 to 30 minutes) or e) preparing and delivering a presentation with slides (approx. 5 minutes) and completing exercises (approx. 5 exercises) or f) presentation without slides (approx. 10 to 15 minutes) and completing exercises (approx. 5 exercises)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-50. There is a restricted number of places. If necessary, places will be allocated as follows: Students of the degree programmes of the respective subject-specific focuses will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places, if and when any become available, will be allocated to students of the other natural sciences degree programmes. In each of the above-mentioned groups, 30% of places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. The remaining 70% of places will each be allocated by lot.

be allocated by tot. The remaining 70 % of places will each be allocated by tot.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation
Informa	ation Li	iteracy for Students of th	41-IK-SW1-101-m01		
Level					·
Module coordinator Module offered					
head o	f Unive	rsity Library		University Library	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					

Information literacy in an academic context:

- Search strategies and tools.
- Using the library's electronic resources.
- Resources for life and natural sciences: databases, catalogues, journals.
- Online searches and search engines.
- Overview of additional resources.
- Reference management. Although we will not discuss all subject-specific resources in class, students will become familiar with the resources for their discipline(s) in their independent study time.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students know what information is needed for what purpose. They are able to locate information that is relevant within their discipline(s) and beyond in a variety of resources and to evaluate this information. They recognise the difference in quality between information they have retrieved from specific, restricted access resources (databases) and information they have found on the free web. Students are able to manage and process the information they have found, using reference management software and eLearning tools. The module aims to equip students with the skills needed to find information and literature that is relevant to the topics of their theses.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$ 

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or b) preparing and delivering a presentation with slides (approx. 10 minutes or approx. 5 minutes and approx. 1 page) or c) completing exercises (approx. 10 exercises) or d) presentation without slides (approx. 20 to 30 minutes) or e) preparing and delivering a presentation with slides (approx. 5 minutes) and completing exercises (approx. 5 exercises) or f) presentation without slides (approx. 10 to 15 minutes) and completing exercises (approx. 5 exercises)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-50. There is a restricted number of places. If necessary, places will be allocated as follows: Students of the degree programmes of the respective subject-specific focuses will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places, if and when any become available, will be allocated to students of the other natural sciences degree programmes. In each of the above-mentioned groups, 30% of places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. The remaining 70% of places will each be allocated by lot.

# Additional information -Workload -Teaching cycle -Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



1		,			
Module title					Abbreviation
English Basic Level 3					42-ENG3-072-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Language Centre (ZFS)				Language Centre (ZfS)	
<b>ECTS</b>	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)	
4	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Contents					
Building on nominal previous knowledge, this module teaches students the basics of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.					

### Intended learning outcomes

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: English

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

### Workload

### **Teaching cycle**



Module title					Abbreviation
English Intermediate Level 1					42-ENM1-072-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Language Centre (ZFS)				Language Centre (ZfS)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
4	nume	rical grade	42-ENG3 or assessr	nent test	
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Contents					
In this module, students gain an advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.					

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students will develop an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. They will understand longer speeches and presentations as well as longer texts of medium difficulty that use general and subject-specific vocabulary. They will be able to express themselves, both orally and in writing, in a structured and detailed manner about a number of topics of personal interest. This module builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: English

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

--

### Workload

--

### **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title				Abbreviation	
English Intermediate Level 2					42-ENM2-102-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
2	nume	rical grade	42-ENM1 or assessr	nent test		
Duration Module level Other prerequ		Other prerequisites	•			
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
Conter	Contents					

In this module, students gain a skill-based and advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

This module will equip students with an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and will focus on developing reading and listening comprehension as well as written and oral communication skills. The targeted skills training builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages. Students will systematically enhance their spoken and written language skills to prepare for the lowest level of mobility (unterste Mobilitätsstufe) as recommended by the Council of Europe.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: English

Assessment offered: once a year, winter semester

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

--

### Workload

--

### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title			Abbreviation			
English	h Interr	nediate Level 3			42-ENM3-102-m01		
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
2	nume	rical grade	42-ENM1 or assessr	nent test			
Duratio	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate						
Conter	Contents						

In this module, students gain a skill-based and advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

This module will equip students with an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and will focus on developing reading and listening comprehension as well as written and oral communication skills. The targeted skills training builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages. Students will systematically enhance their spoken and written language skills to prepare for the lowest level of mobility (unterste Mobilitätsstufe) as recommended by the Council of Europe.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: English

Assessment offered: once a year, summer semester

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

### Workload

### **Teaching cycle**



Module	e title		Abbreviation			
English Intermediate Level 4				-	42-ENM4-072-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	mpl. of module(s)		
2	nume	rical grade	42-ENM1 or assessr	nent test		
Duratio	Duration Module level O		Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites		
1 semester undergraduate						
Conten	Contents					

This module equips students with academic skills in the target language in order to prepare them for study abroad. The module aims to maximise students' opportunities to succeed at university in their host countries.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students are systematically trained in academic skills in the target language and will gain the ability to attend university in a country where the target language is spoken. They are able to understand and produce academic texts in in the target language. In addition, they can demonstrate the level of oral language proficiency that is required for study in their host countries. This module supports level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages and aims to enable students to reach the independent user level. In addition to preparing students for the lowest level of mobility (*unterste Mobilitätsstufe*) as recommended by the Council of Europe, the module aims to maximise students' opportunities to succeed at university in their host countries.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: English

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

--

### Workload

--

### **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
French Basic Level 1					42-FRG1-072-m01	
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	f Langu	age Centre (ZFS)		Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	Method of grading Only after succ. cor		npl. of module(s)		
10	numerical grade					
Duratio	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate						
Conten	Contents					

This module equips students (without any previous knowledge of the target language) with basic skills in the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.

### Intended learning outcomes

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 3 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- 42-FRG1-1-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-FRG1-2-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-FRG1-3-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

### Assessment in module component 42-FRG1-1-072: French Basic Level 1-1

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: French

### Assessment in module component 42-FRG1-2-072: French Basic Level 1-2

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: French
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-FRG1-1 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-FRG1-2.



### Assessment in module component 42-FRG1-3-072: French Basic Level 1-3

- 4 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: French
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-FRG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-FRG1-3.

42-FRG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-FRG1-3.
Allocation of places
Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title			Abbreviation		
French Basic Level 2					42-FRG2-072-m01	
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	f Langu	age Centre (ZFS)		Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	Method of grading Only after succ. co		npl. of module(s)		
7	nume	rical grade				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate						
Conten	Contents					

Building on nominal previous knowledge, this module teaches students the basics of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 2 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- 42-FRG1-2-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-FRG1-3-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

### Assessment in module component 42-FRG1-2-072: French Basic Level 1-2

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: French
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-FRG1-1 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-FRG1-2.

### Assessment in module component 42-FRG1-3-072: French Basic Level 1-3

- 4 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: French



Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-FRG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-FRG1-3.

Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

Additional information

-
Workload

-
Teaching cycle

-
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
French Basic Level 3					42-FRG3-072-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by	<u>I</u>	
head of Language Centre (ZFS)				Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
4	nume	rical grade	42-FRG2 or assessr	nent test		
Duration	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	;		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Contents						
Building on nominal previous knowledge, this module teaches students the basics of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.						

# Intended learning outcomes

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: French

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

--

### Workload

--

### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Modul	e title			Abbreviation		
French Intermediate Level 1				_	42-FRM1-072-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by	,	
head o	f Langu	uage Centre (ZFS)		Language Centre (	Language Centre (ZfS)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)		
4	nume	rical grade	42-FRG1 or 42-FRG2	or 42-FRG3 or assessment test		
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	5		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Contents						
In this module, students gain an advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.						
Interned all Learning automore						

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students will develop an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. They will understand longer speeches and presentations as well as longer texts of medium difficulty that use general and subject-specific vocabulary. They will be able to express themselves, both orally and in writing, in a structured and detailed manner about a number of topics of personal interest. This module builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: French

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

--

### Workload

--

### **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title			Abbreviation		
French	Interm	ediate Level 2			42-FRM2-102-m01	
Module	e coord	linator		Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	nume	rical grade	42-FRM1 or assessn	nent test		
Duratio	Duration Module level Other pre		Other prerequisites	1		
1 semester undergraduate						
Conten	Contents					

In this module, students gain a skill-based and advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

This module will equip students with an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and will focus on developing reading and listening comprehension as well as written and oral communication skills. The targeted skills training builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages. Students will systematically enhance their spoken and written language skills to prepare for the lowest level of mobility (unterste Mobilitätsstufe) as recommended by the Council of Europe.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: French

Assessment offered: once a year, winter semester

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

### Workload

### **Teaching cycle**



Module	e title			Abbreviation			
French	Interm	ediate Level 3			42-FRM3-102-m01		
Module	e coord	linator		Module offered by			
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
2	nume	rical grade	42-FRM1 or assessn	nent test			
Duratio	Duration Module level (		Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate						
Conten	Contents						

In this module, students gain a skill-based and advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

This module will equip students with an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and will focus on developing reading and listening comprehension as well as written and oral communication skills. The targeted skills training builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages. Students will systematically enhance their spoken and written language skills to prepare for the lowest level of mobility (unterste Mobilitätsstufe) as recommended by the Council of Europe.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: French

Assessment offered: once a year, summer semester

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

### Workload

### **Teaching cycle**



Module	e title			Abbreviation			
French	Interm	ediate Level 4			42-FRM4-072-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	f Langu	uage Centre (ZFS)		Language Centre (ZfS)			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
2	nume	rical grade	42-FRM1 or assessm	nent test			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate							
Conter	Contents						

This module equips students with academic skills in the target language in order to prepare them for study abroad. The module aims to maximise students' opportunities to succeed at university in their host countries.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students are systematically trained in academic skills in the target language and will gain the ability to attend university in a country where the target language is spoken. They are able to understand and produce academic texts in in the target language. In addition, they can demonstrate the level of oral language proficiency that is required for study in their host countries. This module supports level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages and aims to enable students to reach the independent user level. In addition to preparing students for the lowest level of mobility (unterste Mobilitätsstufe) as recommended by the Council of Europe, the module aims to maximise students' opportunities to succeed at university in their host countries.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: French

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

### **Additional information**

### Workload

### **Teaching cycle**



Module title					Abbreviation	
Italian Basic Level 1					42-ITG1-072-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
10	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	Duration Module level Other prer		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate						
Conter	Contents					

This module equips students (without any previous knowledge of the target language) with basic skills in the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 3 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- 42-ITG1-1-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-ITG1-2-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-ITG1-3-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

#### Assessment in module component 42-ITG1-1-072: Italian Basic Level 1-1

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Italian

#### Assessment in module component 42-ITG1-2-072: Italian Basic Level 1-2

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Italian
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-ITG1-1 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-ITG1-2.



#### Assessment in module component 42-ITG1-3-072: Italian Basic Level 1-3

- 4 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Italian
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-ITG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-ITG1-3.

42-ITG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-ITG1-3.
Allocation of places
Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
-
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Italian Basic Level 2					42-ITG2-072-m01	
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	of Langu	age Centre (ZFS)		Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
7	nume	rical grade				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate						
Camban	Contonto					

#### **Contents**

Building on nominal previous knowledge, this module teaches students the basics of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.

#### Intended learning outcomes

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 2 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- 42-ITG1-2-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-ITG1-3-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

#### Assessment in module component 42-ITG1-2-072: Italian Basic Level 1-2

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Italian
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-ITG1-1 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-ITG1-2.

#### Assessment in module component 42-ITG1-3-072: Italian Basic Level 1-3

- 4 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Italian



Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-ITG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-ITG1-3.

Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

Additional information

-
Workload

-
Teaching cycle

-
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Italian Basic Level 3				•	42-ITG3-072-m01	
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	f Langu	age Centre (ZFS)		Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
4	nume	rical grade	42-ITG2 or assessm	ent test		
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Contents						
Building on nominal previous knowledge, this module teaches students the basics of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.						

### Intended learning outcomes

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Italian

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Italian Intermediate Level 1					42-ITM1-072-m01	
Modul	e coord	linator		Module offered by		
head of Language Centre (ZFS)				Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
4	nume	rical grade	42-ITG1 or 42-ITG2 (	or 42-ITG3 or assessi	ment test	
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	tes		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Contents						
In this module, students gain an advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.						

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students will develop an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. They will understand longer speeches and presentations as well as longer texts of medium difficulty that use general and subject-specific vocabulary. They will be able to express themselves, both orally and in writing, in a structured and detailed manner about a number of topics of personal interest. This module builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Italian

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Italian	Interm	ediate Level 2			42-ITM2-072-m01	
Module	e coord	linator		Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
2	nume	rical grade	42-ITM1 or assessm	ent test		
Duratio	Duration Module level Other prerequis		Other prerequisites	3		
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents					

In this module, students gain a skill-based and advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

This module will equip students with an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and will focus on developing reading and listening comprehension as well as written and oral communication skills. The targeted skills training builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages. Students will systematically enhance their spoken and written language skills to prepare for the lowest level of mobility (unterste Mobilitätsstufe) as recommended by the Council of Europe.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Italian

Assessment offered: once a year, winter semester

#### **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title		Abbreviation			
Italian	Interm	ediate Level 3			42-ITM3-072-m01	
Module	e coord	linator		Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	nume	rical grade	42-ITM1 or assessm	ent test		
Duratio	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents					

In this module, students gain a skill-based and advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

This module will equip students with an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and will focus on developing reading and listening comprehension as well as written and oral communication skills. The targeted skills training builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages. Students will systematically enhance their spoken and written language skills to prepare for the lowest level of mobility (unterste Mobilitätsstufe) as recommended by the Council of Europe.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Italian

Assessment offered: once a year, summer semester

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

#### Workload

#### **Teaching cycle**



Modul	e title		Abbreviation			
Italian	Interm	ediate Level 4			42-ITM4-072-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
head of Language Centre (ZFS)				Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	mpl. of module(s)		
2	nume	rical grade	42-ITM1 or assessm	ent test		
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites		
1 semester undergraduate						
Contents						

This module equips students with academic skills in the target language in order to prepare them for study abroad. The module aims to maximise students' opportunities to succeed at university in their host countries.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students are systematically trained in academic skills in the target language and will gain the ability to attend university in a country where the target language is spoken. They are able to understand and produce academic texts in in the target language. In addition, they can demonstrate the level of oral language proficiency that is required for study in their host countries. This module supports level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages and aims to enable students to reach the independent user level. In addition to preparing students for the lowest level of mobility (*unterste Mobilitätsstufe*) as recommended by the Council of Europe, the module aims to maximise students' opportunities to succeed at university in their host countries.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Italian

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Swedish Basic Level 1					42-SEG1-072-m01	
Modul	e coord	linator		Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
8	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	Duration Module level Other p		Other prerequisites	•		
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents					

This module equips students (without any previous knowledge of the target language) with basic skills in the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.

#### Intended learning outcomes

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of the country in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 3 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- 42-SEG1-1-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-SEG1-2-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-SEG1-3-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

#### Assessment in module component 42-SEG1-1-072: Swedish Basic Level 1-1

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Swedish

#### Assessment in module component 42-SEG1-2-072: Swedish Basic Level 1-2

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Swedish
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-SEG1-1 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SEG1-2.



#### Assessment in module component 42-SEG1-3-072: Swedish Basic Level 1-3

- 2 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Swedish
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-SEG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SEG1-3.

42-SEG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SEG1-3.
Allocation of places
Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Swedish Basic Level 2					42-SEG2-072-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	Duration Module level Other		Other prerequisites	•		
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents					

5 11 11

Building on nominal previous knowledge, this module teaches students the basics of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of the country in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 2 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- 42-SEG1-2-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-SEG1-3-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

#### Assessment in module component 42-SEG1-2-072: Swedish Basic Level 1-2

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Swedish
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-SEG1-1 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SEG1-2.

#### Assessment in module component 42-SEG1-3-072: Swedish Basic Level 1-3

- 2 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Swedish



Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-SEG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SEG1-3.

Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

Additional information

-
Workload

-
Teaching cycle

-
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Spanis	h Basic	Level 1		-	42-SPG1-072-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
10	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents					

This module equips students (without any previous knowledge of the target language) with basic skills in the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 3 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- 42-SPG1-1-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-SPG1-2-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-SPG1-3-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

#### Assessment in module component 42-SPG1-1-072: Spanish Basic Level 1-1

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Spanish

#### Assessment in module component 42-SPG1-2-072: Spanish Basic Level 1-2

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Spanish
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-SPG1-1 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SPG1-2.



#### Assessment in module component 42-SPG1-3-072: Spanish Basic Level 1-3

- 4 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Spanish
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-SPG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SPG1-3.

42-SPG1-2 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SPG1-3.
Allocation of places
Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
-
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title				Abbreviation		
Spanis	h Basic	Level 2			42-SPG2-072-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
7	nume	rical grade					
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate							
Conten	Contents						

Building on nominal previous knowledge, this module teaches students the basics of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

This module comprises 2 module components. Information on courses will be listed separately for each module component.

- 42-SPG1-2-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)
- 42-SPG1-3-072: Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

Assessment in this module comprises the assessments in the individual module components as specified below. Unless stated otherwise, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

#### Assessment in module component 42-SPG1-2-072: Spanish Basic Level 1-2

- 3 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Spanish
- Only after successful completion of module components: Successful completion of module component 42-SPG1-1 or of an assessment test is a prerequisite for participation in module component 42-SPG1-2.

#### Assessment in module component 42-SPG1-3-072: Spanish Basic Level 1-3

- 4 ECTS, Method of grading: numerical grade
- option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course
- Language of assessment: Spanish





Module	e title	,			Abbreviation	
Spanish Basic Level 3				-	42-SPG3-072-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head of Language Centre (ZFS)				Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
4	nume	rical grade	42-SPG2 or assessr	nent test		
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	ther prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Contents						
Building on nominal previous knowledge, this module teaches students the basics of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in basic situations in the target language.						

Intended learning outcomes

Students will develop basic general language skills and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. When they read or listen to texts on topics they are familiar with, they will understand the main points. They will be able to talk and write about general topics, using fundamental grammatical structures and an appropriate yet limited vocabulary. At the end of the module, students will have developed skills in the target language that are equivalent to level "B1 -- Threshold" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Spanish

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Modul	e title		Abbreviation			
Spanish Intermediate Level 1					42-SPM1-072-m01	
Module coordinator Mo				Module offered by	1	
head o	of Langu	uage Centre (ZFS)		Language Centre	Language Centre (ZfS)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
4	nume	rical grade	42-SPG1 or 42-SPG	2 or 42-SPG3 or ass	essment test	
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisite	es		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Contents						
In this module, students gain an advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.						

#### Intended learning outcomes

Students will develop an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and become familiar with intercultural aspects as well as with the culture and society of countries in which the target language is spoken. They will understand longer speeches and presentations as well as longer texts of medium difficulty that use general and subject-specific vocabulary. They will be able to express themselves, both orally and in writing, in a structured and detailed manner about a number of topics of personal interest. This module builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Spanish

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title		Abbreviation				
Spanis	h Inter	mediate Level 2		-	42-SPM2-102-m01		
Module	e coord	linator		Module offered by			
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)			
2	nume	rical grade	42-SPM1 or assessr	nent test			
Duratio	Duration Module level Other p			;			
1 semester undergraduate							
Conten	Contents						

In this module, students gain a skill-based and advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

This module will equip students with an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and will focus on developing reading and listening comprehension as well as written and oral communication skills. The targeted skills training builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages. Students will systematically enhance their spoken and written language skills to prepare for the lowest level of mobility (unterste Mobilitätsstufe) as recommended by the Council of Europe.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Spanish

Assessment offered: once a year, winter semester

#### **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation		
Spanis	h Inter	mediate Level 3		-	42-SPM3-102-m01		
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	head of Language Centre (ZFS)			Language Centre (ZfS)			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	mpl. of module(s)			
2	nume	rical grade	42-SPM1 or assessr	nent test			
Duratio	Duration Module level Other p						
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate						
Conter	Contents						

In this module, students gain a skill-based and advanced basic knowledge of the target language which will allow them to orient themselves in the target language in standard situations during study abroad periods or in the workplace.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

This module will equip students with an advanced basic general knowledge of the target language and will focus on developing reading and listening comprehension as well as written and oral communication skills. The targeted skills training builds on level "B1 -- Threshold" and aims to enable students to reach level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages. Students will systematically enhance their spoken and written language skills to prepare for the lowest level of mobility (*unterste Mobilitätsstufe*) as recommended by the Council of Europe.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Spanish

Assessment offered: once a year, summer semester

#### **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title		Abbreviation		
Spanish Intermediate Level 4					42-SPM4-072-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Language Centre (ZFS)				Language Centre (ZfS)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	mpl. of module(s)	
2	nume	rical grade	42-SPM1 or assessn	nent test	
Duratio	on .	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					
This module equips students with academic skills in the target language in order to prepare them for study ab-					

This module equips students with academic skills in the target language in order to prepare them for study abroad. The module aims to maximise students' opportunities to succeed at university in their host countries.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students are systematically trained in academic skills in the target language and will gain the ability to attend university in a country where the target language is spoken. They are able to understand and produce academic texts in in the target language. In addition, they can demonstrate the level of oral language proficiency that is required for study in their host countries. This module supports level "B2 -- Vantage" of the Common European Framework of Reference for Languages and aims to enable students to reach the independent user level. In addition to preparing students for the lowest level of mobility (*unterste Mobilitätsstufe*) as recommended by the Council of Europe, the module aims to maximise students' opportunities to succeed at university in their host countries.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

option 1: written multi-component examination (approx. 90 minutes total) with 4 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing, communication skills) or option 2: oral assessment (approx. 10 minutes) and written multi-component examination (approx. 60 to 90 minutes total) with 3 components (reading comprehension, listening comprehension, writing) or option 3: 2 to 4 oral assessments (approx. 30 to 60 minutes total) as well as 2 to 4 written assessments (approx. 10 to 15 pages total), all components/assessments each weighted 1:1; options will be selected and examination dates be fixed at the beginning of the course Language of assessment: Spanish

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 5-25. Places will be allocated by lot.

#### **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Modul	e title	,			Abbreviation	
AVC-M	edia (B	asic Course)			42-ZfM-AVCMed-B-101-m01	
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	f Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	M)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
3	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conter	nts					
Princip	les of d	lifferent configurations o	f new media technolo	gies and their appli	cability in school.	
Intend	ed learı	ning outcomes				
techno smalle	logies f r projec	for planning and teaching its in the field of new med	g school lessons. Furt dia technologies.	thermore, they are a	t configurations of new media ble to plan, conduct and present	
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
S (no i	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-	
project	t with p	resentation (approx. 20 r	ninutes) and written	elaboration (approx.	. 2 pages)	
Allocat	tion of p	olaces				
mester	rs will b		ideration. The remain	ning places will be al	ed assessment in the past two sellocated by lot. A waiting list will	
Additional information						
Workload						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
	Touriss eyete					



Module title Abbrevia					Abbreviation		
AVC-M	edia (A	dvanced Course)			42-ZfM-AVCMed-E-101-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	f Centro	e for Media Didactics (ZfA	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)			
4	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	ts						
Princip	les of c	lifferent configurations of	f new media technolo	gies and their appli	cability in school.		
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes					
techno	logies 1		g school lessons. Furt		t configurations of new media ble to plan, conduct and present		
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)		
S (no ir	nformat	ion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-		
project	with p	resentation (approx. 30 n	ninutes) and written	elaboration (approx.	2 pages)		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
mester	Number of places: 24. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information							
Workload							
Teachi	ng cycl	e					



Module	e title				Abbreviation	
AVC-M	edia (In	tensive Course)			42-ZfM-AVCMed-I-101-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	f Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfA	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	its					
Princip	les of d	lifferent configurations of	f new media technolo	gies and their appli	cability in school.	
Intend	ed leari	ning outcomes				
techno	logies f		g school lessons. Fur		t configurations of new media ble to plan, conduct and present	
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
S (no i	nformat	ion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-	
project	with p	resentation (approx. 40 r	ninutes) and written	elaboration (approx.	. 2 pages)	
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Number of places: 24. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information						
Workload						
Teaching cycle						



Module		15 (1 /5 1 6			Abbreviation	
Compu	ter Bas	sed Presenting (Basic Co	urse)		42-ZfM-CoPrä-B-101-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (Zf/	M)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
3	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	its					
	preser	ntation software, properly			y multimedia aspects such as ma- id recording audio files will play	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
sentati	ons. Fu				ive multimedia-supported pre- orted presentations and are able	
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ıct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
S (no ii	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	tact hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-	
presen	tation	(20 to 30 minutes) with w	ritten elaboration (ap	pprox. 2 pages)		
Allocat	ion of	places				
Number of places: 15. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
,,						

Workload

--

Teaching cycle

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	Abbreviation					
Computer Based Presenting (Advanced Course)					42-ZfM-CoPrä-E-101-m01	
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by		
head of	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	M)	Centre for Media D	idactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	npl. of module(s)		
4	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites	5		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
	preser	ntation software, properly			y multimedia aspects such as mand recording audio files will play	
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
The students have advanced skills in using technology and software to create and give multimedia-supported presentations. Furthermore, they know how to give professional, multimedia-supported presentations and are able to create a proper handout.						
<b>Courses</b> (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)						
S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)						
<b>Method of assessment</b> (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)						

#### **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 15. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two se-

presentation (30 to 40 minutes) with written elaboration (approx. 2 pages)

## mesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available. **Additional information** Workload Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation
Computer Based Presenting (Intensive Course)					42-ZfM-CoPrä-l-101-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)			M)	Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Meth	ethod of grading Only after succ. con		mpl. of module(s)	
5	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Contents					
The aim of the module is to improve the students' presentation skills. Especially multimedia aspects such as mastering presentation software, properly editing and integrating video footage and recording audio files will play an important role.					

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

The students have professional skills in using technology and software to create and give multimedia-supported presentations. Furthermore, they know how to give professional, multimedia-supported presentations and are able to create a proper handout.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

presentation (60 minutes) with written elaboration (approx. 2 pages)

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 15. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

# **Additional information** Workload **Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	title		Abbreviation			
Electro	nic Aut	horing Tools (Basic Cour		42-ZfM-ElAut-B-101-m01		
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	f Centro	e for Media Didactics (ZfA	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)		
3	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
Practica	al intro	duction to working with r	nultimedia authoring	systems.		
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
		have basic theoretical an			, creating and using multimedia	
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
S (no ir	format	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	2)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-	
project	with p	resentation (20 to 30 mir	iutes)			
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
mester	Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.					
Additional information						
Workload						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Electro	Electronic Authoring Tools (Advanced Course) 42-ZfM-ElAut-E-101-m01					
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	f Centro	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	M)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
4	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
Practica	al intro	duction to working with r	nultimedia authoring	systems.		
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
		have advanced theoretica re applications with the h	•		ising, creating and using multi-	
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
S (no ir	format	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-	
project	with p	resentation (30 to 40 mir	nutes)			
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information						
Workload						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
	-					



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Electro	nic Aut	horing Tools (Intensive (		42-ZfM-ElAut-I-101-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	f Centro	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)		
5	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	its					
Practic	al intro	duction to working with r	nultimedia authoring	systems.		
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
		have detailed theoretical			ing, creating and using multime-	
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
S (no ir	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-	
project	with p	resentation (approx. 6o r	minutes)			
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
mester	Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.					
Additional information						
Workload						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				



Modul	e title			Abbreviation			
E-Lear	ning (Ba	asic Course)			42-ZfM-E-Lea-B-101-m01		
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	f Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	۸)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	pl. of module(s)			
3	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ester	undergraduate					
Conter	ıts						
		e, we discuss theoretical ulti)media application ex			addition, we discuss and compa-		
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes					
The stu	udents l	nave acquired basic know	vledge of different ap	proaches, theories	and topics of the field of e-lear-		
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	· if other than Germa	ın)		
S (no i	nformat	ion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	2)		
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-		
presen	itation (	(20 to 30 minutes) with w	ritten elaboration (ap	prox. 2 pages)			
Allocat	tion of p	olaces					
Number of places: 20. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.							
Additional information							
<del></del>							
Worklo	oad						

Teaching cycle



Modul	Module title				Abbreviation	
E-Learning (Advanced Course)					42-ZfM-E-Lea-E-101-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfI	M)	Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
4	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conter	ıts					
		e, we discuss theoretical nulti)media application e		_	addition, we discuss and compa-	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
The stu		have acquired advanced	knowledge of differen	nt approaches, theo	ries and topics of the field of e-	
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	if other than Germa	an)	
S (no i	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly con	tact hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la			ation offered — if not every seme-	
presen	tation (	(30 to 40 minutes) with w	ritten elaboration (ap	prox. 2 pages)		
Allocation of places						
Number of places: 20. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
	•					
144 11	W II I					

Workload

--

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation	
E-Lear	ning (In	tensive Course)			42-ZfM-E-Lea-l-101-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head c	of Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	И)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	(not)	successfully completed				
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conte	nts					
		e, we discuss theoretical nulti)media application ex			addition, we discuss and compa-	
Intend	led lear	ning outcomes				
The stu		have acquired profound l	knowledge of differer	nt approaches, theor	ies and topics of the field of e-	
Course	<b>es</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
S (no i	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	tact hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-	
preser	ntation (	(60 minutes) with written	elaboration (approx.	2 pages)		
Alloca	tion of <sub>I</sub>	places				
Number of places: 20. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information						
Workload						
Teachi	Teaching cycle					

**Teaching cycle** 

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Electro	nic Gra	phic Design (Basic Cours	se)		42-ZfM-ElGra-B-101-m01		
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by			
head of	f Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	<b>M</b> )	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
3	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	ts						
Practica	al intro	duction to working with g	graphics software.				
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes					
		have acquired basic theo able to create small tuto			eating and editing graphical con- te pre-existing tutorials.		
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)		
S (no in	ıformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-		
project	with p	resentation (20 to 30 mir	nutes)				
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.							
Additional information							
Workload							
Teachir	ng cycl	e					



Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Electro	Electronic Graphic Design (Advanced Course) 42-ZfM-ElGra-E-101-m01					
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	۸)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
4	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	its					
Practic	al intro	duction to working with g	graphics software.			
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
					e)creating and editing graphical aluate pre-existing tutorials.	
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
S (no ir	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-	
project	with p	resentation (30 to 40 mir	nutes)			
Allocat	ion of	places				
mester	Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.					
Additio	Additional information					
Workload						
Teaching cycle						
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regu	lations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
	telescope de la El O I (estambation logical de la Company)					



Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Electro	Electronic Graphic Design (Intensive Course) 42-ZfM-ElGra-l-101-m01						
Module	Module coordinator Module offered by						
head o	f Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfA	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)			
5	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	ts						
Practica	al intro	duction to working with g	graphics software.				
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes					
					creating and editing graphical evaluate pre-existing tutorials.		
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)		
S (no ir	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-		
project	with p	resentation (60 minutes)					
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
mester	Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additio	Additional information						
Worklo	Workload						
Teachi	Teaching cycle						



Module coordinator head of Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)  ECTS Method of grading 3 (not) successfully completed  Duration Module level 1 semester undergraduate  Contents  The module provides an overview of aspects, concepts and elements of popular and new radio plays the course is to create own radio plays whilst taking into account aspects of media criticism and school Intended learning outcomes  After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a process of the students of the students of the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a process of the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a process of the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a process of the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a process of the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets.	Module	e title	Abbreviation				
head of Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)  ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s)  (not) successfully completed  Duration Module level Other prerequisites  1 semester undergraduate  Contents  The module provides an overview of aspects, concepts and elements of popular and new radio plays the course is to create own radio plays whilst taking into account aspects of media criticism and school Intended learning outcomes  After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to concand implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.	Radio F	Play Wo	orkshop (Basic Course)			42-ZfM-HöSpW-B-101-m01	
Contents   Contents	Module	coord	inator		Module offered by		
Other prerequisites  I semester undergraduate  Contents  The module provides an overview of aspects, concepts and elements of popular and new radio plays the course is to create own radio plays whilst taking into account aspects of media criticism and school Intended learning outcomes  After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to concand implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.	head o	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	VI)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)	
Duration   Module level   Other prerequisites   1 semester   undergraduate     Contents  The module provides an overview of aspects, concepts and elements of popular and new radio plays the course is to create own radio plays whilst taking into account aspects of media criticism and scholar linearing outcomes  After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to concand implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.	ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
Contents  The module provides an overview of aspects, concepts and elements of popular and new radio plays the course is to create own radio plays whilst taking into account aspects of media criticism and school Intended learning outcomes  After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to concand implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.	3	(not)	successfully completed				
The module provides an overview of aspects, concepts and elements of popular and new radio plays the course is to create own radio plays whilst taking into account aspects of media criticism and school Intended learning outcomes  After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to concand implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.	Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
The module provides an overview of aspects, concepts and elements of popular and new radio plays the course is to create own radio plays whilst taking into account aspects of media criticism and school Intended learning outcomes  After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to contain implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.	1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
the course is to create own radio plays whilst taking into account aspects of media criticism and school Intended learning outcomes  After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to condand implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.	Conten	ts					
After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with mi headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to concand implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.							
headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a pand to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to concand implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.	Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)	After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with microphones, headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a proper way and to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to conceptualize and implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.						
	<b>Courses</b> (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)						
S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)	S (no ir	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	tact hours) and cours	e language available	2)	

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

project with presentation (approx. 20 minutes) and written elaboration (approx. 2 pages)

### **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 16. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two se-

## mesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available. **Additional information** Workload **Teaching cycle** Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Radio F	Play Wo	orkshop (Advanced Cours	se)		42-ZfM-HöSpW-E-101-m01	
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by		
head of	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (Zf/	VI)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	ipl. of module(s)		
4	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts		,			
					r and new radio plays. The aim of dia criticism and school.	
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired advanced skills in dealing with microphones, headsets, preamplifiers, and audio interfaces. Furthermore, they are able to use audio software in a proper way and to process audio materials under production-aesthetic aspects. The participants are able to conceptualize and implement radio play structures by using a specific text source.						
<b>Courses</b> (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)						
S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)						
<b>Method of assessment</b> (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme-						

Allocation of places

Number of places: 16. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

project with presentation (approx. 30 minutes) and written elaboration (approx. 2 pages)

# mesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available. Additional information - Workload - Teaching cycle - Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

FÜG



Modul	Module title Abbreviation					
Radio Play Workshop (Intensive Course) 42-ZfM-HöSpW-l-101-mo1					42-ZfM-HöSpW-l-101-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	f Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	M)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conter	ts					
		rovides an overview of as to create own radio plays			and new radio plays. The aim of dia criticism and school.	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
nes, he sional	eadsets way an	, preamplifiers, and audi	o interfaces. Furtherr ials under production	nore they are able to n-aesthetic aspects.	d skills in dealing with micropho- ouse audio software in a profes- The participants are able to con-	
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
S (no i	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	2)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			tion offered — if not every seme-	
project	includ	ing presentation (approx	. 50 minutes) and wri	tten elaboration (ap	prox. 2 pages)	
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Number of places: 16. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information						
Workload						

--

**Teaching cycle** 

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Interactive Whiteboards (Basic Course)			)		42-ZfM-IT-B-101-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head of Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)			M)	Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)		
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. cor		Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
3	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	semester undergraduate					
Contents						
Blackb	Blackboards are still the classic medium for teaching classes. The students examine the theoretical principles of					

Blackboards are still the classic medium for teaching classes. The students examine the theoretical principles of working with boards to determine the possibilities and opportunities of using interactive board systems. The module provides an overview of the functionality of interactive whiteboards which combine the functions of blackboards with the functions of flip charts by using computer technology as well as projection technology. Self-organised learning processes, which are demanded by modern learning culture, are put into practice. In this way, the students actively participate in class and work with the board systems from the beginning of the seminar.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic skills in dealing with interactive whiteboards. By creating virtual arrangements, the students have learned to create content for interactive whiteboards and they are able to integrate these whiteboards into school lessons in a useful manner. Furthermore, they know how to search for additional digital resources and materials for teaching school lessons with an interactive whiteboard.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

project with presentation (approx. 30 minutes) and written elaboration (approx. 2 pages)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 15. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

## Additional information -Workload -Teaching cycle

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

.



Modul	Module title Abbreviation						
Media	Literac	y (Basic Course)			42-ZfM-MeKom-B-101-m01		
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	of Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
3	(not)	successfully completed					
Duration	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	i			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate					
Conter	nts						
compe	etency, v		on analysing differen		to and theories about media the perspectives of different disci-		
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes					
The stu	udents	have basic knowledge of	different approaches	and theories in the	field of media competency.		
Course	es (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)		
S (no i	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-		
presen	ntation (	(20 to 30 minutes) with w	ritten elaboration (ap	oprox. 2 pages)			
Allocat	tion of <sub> </sub>	places					
meste	Number of places: 20. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information							
<del></del>							
Workload							
	To a blancount						

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Modul	Module title Abbreviation							
Media Literacy (Advanced Course)					42-ZfM-MeKom-E-101-m01			
Module coordinator Module offered by								
head o	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	<b>M</b> )	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	ipl. of module(s)				
4	(not)	successfully completed						
Duration	on	Module level	Other prerequisites					
1 seme	ster	undergraduate						
Conter	nts							
plines,	e.g. pe	while especially focusing dagogy, psychology and ning outcomes		nt focus areas from t	he perspectives of different disci-			
The stu		have acquired advanced	knowledge of differe	nt approaches and t	heories in the field of media com-			
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)			
S (no i	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)			
		sessment (type, scope, la			ation offered — if not every seme-			
presen	tation (	(30 to 40 minutes) with w	ritten elaboration (ap	prox. 2 pages)				
Alloca	Allocation of places							
meste	Number of places: 20. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.							
Additio	Additional information							

### Workload

--

### Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Media Literacy (Intensive Course) 42-ZfM-MeKom-I-101-me					42-ZfM-MeKom-I-101-m01		
Module	Module coordinator Module offer				,		
head of	Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	۸)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)			
5	(not) s	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 semes	ster	undergraduate					
Content	ts						
compet	ency, v		on analysing differer		to and theories about media he perspectives of different disci-		
Intende	d learı	ning outcomes					
The stu		nave acquired profound k	knowledge of differer	t approaches and th	neories in the field of media com-		
Courses	(type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	if other than Germa	ın)		
S (no in	format	ion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			ition offered — if not every seme-		
project	includ	ing presentation (approx	. 45 to 50 minutes) ar	nd written elaboratio	on (approx. 2 pages)		
Allocati	on of p	olaces					
mesters	Allocation of places  Number of places: 20. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information							
Workload							
Teaching cycle							



Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Podcas	Podcasting (Basic Course) 42-ZfM-Podca-B-101-m01						
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	f Centro	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	۸)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)		
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
3	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	ts						
Differe	nt appr	oaches to creating and p	ublishing podcasts (a	audio files).			
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes					
ques, r	nateria		ng and publishing po		of how to properly use techni- asic competencies in working		
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	if other than Germa	an)		
S (no ir	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-		
project	with p	resentation (approx. 20 r	ninutes) and written	elaboration (approx.	. 2 pages)		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
mester	Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additio	Additional information						
Worklo							
Teachi	Teaching cycle						



Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Podcasting (Advanced Course) 42-ZfM-Podca-E					42-ZfM-Podca-E-101-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	f Centro	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	<b>Л</b> )	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)		
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
4	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	ts						
Differe	nt appr	oaches to creating and p	ublishing podcasts (a	audio files).			
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes					
niques	, mater		ting and publishing p		dge of how to properly use tech- advanced competencies in wor-		
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	if other than Germa	an)		
S (no ir	nformat	ion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-		
project	with p	resentation (approx. 30 n	ninutes) and written (	elaboration (approx.	. 2 pages)		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
mester	Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information							
Workload							
Teaching cycle							



Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Podcas	sting (Ir	ntensive Course)			42-ZfM-Podca-l-101-m01		
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
head o	f Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfA	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)			
5	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	ıts						
Differe	nt appr	oaches to creating and p	ublishing podcasts (a	audio files).			
Intend	ed learı	ning outcomes					
ques, r king w	materia ith audi	ls and methods of creating files and know how to	ng and publishing po publish them online.	dcasts. They have pi	ge of how to properly use techni- rofessional competencies in wor-		
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	if other than Germa	ın)		
S (no i	nformat	ion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			ition offered — if not every seme-		
project	with p	resentation (approx. 50 n	ninutes) and written (	elaboration (approx.	2 pages)		
Allocat	tion of p	olaces					
mester	Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information							
Workload							
Teachi	Teaching cycle						



Module title Abbreviation						
Stop-N	<b>Notion</b>	Films (Basic Course)		42	-ZfM-StopMo-B-102-mo1	
Modul	e coord	linator		Module offered by		
head o	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfI	M)	Centre for Media Didac	tics (ZfM)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	ıpl. of module(s)		
3	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ıts					
		epts and elements of reacount aspects of media c		animation. Creating an o	own stop motion film whilst	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
softwa motion	re in a i softwa	professional manner. The	ey acquire basic comp e asthetically pleasin	etencies in working wit g products. At the end o	sing stop motion animation h relevant software, e.g. stop f the module, the participant imation.	
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	if other than German)		
S (no i	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly con	tact hours) and cours	e language available)		
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			n offered — if not every seme	
project (expenditure of time as specified at the beginning of the course) with written elaboration (approx. 2 pages) and presentation (approx. 30 minutes)						
Allocat	tion of	places				
Numbe	Number of places, 47. Students applying after not baying successfully completed assessment in the past two co					

111111111111111111111111111111111111111
Number of places: 14. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



module	Module title Abbreviation				
Stop-M	otion l	Films (Advanced Course)			42-ZfM-StopMo-E-102-mo1
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
head of	Centr	e for Media Didactics (Zfl	M)	Centre for Media D	idactics (ZfM)
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)	
4	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites	3	
1 semes	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
		epts and elements of reacount aspects of media o		animation. Creating	an own stop motion film whilst
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
tion sof e.g. sto	tware p moti	in a professional manner on software, and are abl	r. They acquire advan e to create asthetical	ced competencies in ly pleasing products	dge of using stop motion animan n working with relevant software a. At the end of the module, the a stop motion animation.
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language -	– if other than Germa	an)
S (no in	ıforma	tion on SWS (weekly con	tact hours) and cours	se language availabl	e)
	1 - 6	sessment (type, scope, la	anguage — if other th	an German, examina	ation offered — if not every seme
		ion on whether module c	an be chosen to earn		

### **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 14. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



			5 (23) 8	for teaching de	egree students of all subjects (FÜG)		
Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Stop-M	otion F	ilms (Intensive Course)			42-ZfM-StopMo-l-102-mo1		
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by			
head of	Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	VI)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
5	(not) s	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	ts						
		epts and elements of rea		animation. Creating	an own stop motion film whilst		
		ning outcomes					
on soft re, e.g.	ware in stop m	a professional manner. otion software, and are a	They acquire profess able to create astheti	ional competencies cally pleasing produ	ge of using stop motion animati- in working with relevant softwa- icts. At the end of the module, the a stop motion animation.		
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)		
S (no in	ıformat	ion on SWS (weekly cont	tact hours) and cours	e language available	e)		
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-		
	project (expenditure of time as specified at the beginning of the course) with written elaboration (approx. 2 pages) and presentation (approx. 50 minutes)						
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
Number of places: 14. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two se mesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.							
Additio	nal inf	ormation					

Workload

**Teaching cycle** 

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



le			Abbreviation		
kshop (Basic Course)			42-ZfM-ViWork-B-101-m01		
ordinator		Module offered by			
ntre for Media Didactics (ZfN	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)		
ethod of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)			
ot) successfully completed					
Module level	Other prerequisites				
undergraduate					
troduction to creating a vide	eo project by using di	fferent working meth	nods.		
earning outcomes					
pe, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	if other than Germa	n)		
mation on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	2)		
			tion offered — if not every seme-		
h presentation (approx. 20 t	o 30 minutes) and wr	itten elaboration (ap	oprox. 2 pages)		
of places					
Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will					
Additional information					
ycle					
Teaching cycle					
	Module level undergraduate  troduction to creating a vide earning outcomes essfully completing this mod g software. Therefore, they a type, number of weekly conta mation on SWS (weekly conta mation on whether module conta the presentation (approx. 20 trof places) places: 8. Students applyin lb e given preferential cons ned and places re-allocated information	ntre for Media Didactics (ZfM)  ethod of grading Only after succ. com ot) successfully completed Module level Undergraduate  etroduction to creating a video project by using disearning outcomes essfully completing this module, the students have a software. Therefore, they are able to implement type, number of weekly contact hours, language—mation on SWS (weekly contact hours) and cours assessment (type, scope, language—if other than ation on whether module can be chosen to earn the presentation (approx. 20 to 30 minutes) and wrof places places: 8. Students applying after not having suc ll be given preferential consideration. The remain ned and places re-allocated by lot as they becominformation	And the formation of grading only after succ. compl. of module(s) of successfully completed of grading of the formation of grading of successfully completed of grading of the formation of module(s) of successfully completed of the formation of grading of grading of the formation of grading of gradin		



			Abbreviation		
shop (Advanced Course)			42-ZfM-ViWork-E-101-m01		
rdinator		Module offered by			
tre for Media Didactics (ZfI	M)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)		
hod of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)			
) successfully completed					
Module level	Other prerequisites				
undergraduate					
roduction to creating a vid	eo project by using di	fferent working meth	nods.		
arning outcomes					
oe, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)		
ation on SWS (weekly con	tact hours) and cours	e language available	2)		
			tion offered — if not every seme-		
presentation (approx. 30 t	o 40 minutes) and wr	ritten elaboration (ap	oprox. 2 pages)		
f places					
Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will					
nformation					
Workload					
cle					
Teaching cycle					
	Module level undergraduate  roduction to creating a vide arning outcomes stfully completing this mod g software. Therefore, they be, number of weekly contaction on SWS (weekly contaction on whether module contaction (approx. 30 to f places) set and places re-allocated information	rdinator  tre for Media Didactics (ZfM)  hod of grading Only after succ. comes successfully completed undergraduate  roduction to creating a video project by using different arring outcomes suffully completing this module, the students have gooffware. Therefore, they are able to implement the periodic project by using different and the project of the project by using different and the project by us	rdinator tre for Media Didactics (ZfM) thod of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s) Successfully completed Other prerequisites Undergraduate  roduction to creating a video project by using different working metheral surface of the students have advanced knowledge software. Therefore, they are able to implement advanced projects one, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German action on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available issessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) presentation (approx. 30 to 40 minutes) and written elaboration (approxes to be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be alled and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.  Information		



Module title Abbreviation					Abbreviation	
Video V	Vorksh	op (Intensive Course)			42-ZfM-ViWork-I-101-m01	
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	f Centre	e for Media Didactics (ZfA	Λ)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)		
5	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
Practic	al intro	duction to creating a vide	eo project by using di	fferent working meth	nods.	
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
					lge of working with cameras and in the field of film studies.	
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)	
S (no ir	format	ion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	2)	
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-	
project	with p	resentation (approx. 40 t	o 50 minutes) and wr	itten elaboration (ap	oprox. 2 pages)	
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
mester	Number of places: 8. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.					
Additio	Additional information					
Worklo	Workload					
Teachi	Teaching cycle					



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Web D	esign (I	Basic Course)			42-ZfM-WebDe-B-102-mo1
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	<u>I</u>
head o	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (Zfl	VI)	Centre for Media Di	idactics (ZfM)
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conter	ıts				
user gu	uidance	e etc. In addition, we disc	uss the differences a	nd similarities betwe	erent aspects of layout options, een print media and the internet. oach to website creation.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic knowledge of designing websites. They have basic skills in creating own web presences and are able to critically reflect pre-existing web content.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

project (expenditure of time as specified at the beginning of the course) with written elaboration (approx. 2 pages) and presentation (approx. 30 minutes)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 12. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

# mesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available. Additional information - Workload - Teaching cycle - Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Web Design (Advanced Course)					42-ZfM-WebDe-E-102-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
head o	f Centr	e for Media Didactics (ZfN	۸)	Centre for Media Di	dactics (ZfM)
ECTS	Meth	Method of grading Only after succ		npl. of module(s)	
4	(not)	(not) successfully completed			
Duration Module level Other prer		Other prerequisites	erequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conter	its				
The aim of the module is to create own websites whilst taking into account different aspects of layout options, user guidance etc. In addition, we discuss the differences and similarities between print media and the internet. Furthermore, we review and analyse popular websites to develop a critical approach to website creation.					
Intended learning outcomes					
After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired advanced knowledge of designing web-					

After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired advanced knowledge of designing websites. They have advanced skills in creating own web presences and are able to critically reflect pre-existing web content.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

project (expenditure of time as specified at the beginning of the course) with written elaboration (approx. 2 pages) and presentation (approx. 40 minutes)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 12. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

mesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation
Web Design (Intensive Course)					42-ZfM-WebDe-I-102-mo1
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head o	of Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)  Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)		idactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites					
1 seme	semester undergraduate				
Contents					
				•	erent aspects of layout options,

### **Intended learning outcomes**

After successfully completing this module, the students have acquired basic knowledge of designing websites. They have professional skills in creating own web presences and are able to critically reflect pre-existing web content.

Furthermore, we review and analyse popular websites to develop a critical approach to website creation.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

project (expenditure of time as specified at the beginning of the course) with written elaboration (approx. 2 pages) and presentation (approx. 50 minutes)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 12. Students applying after not having successfully completed assessment in the past two semesters will be given preferential consideration. The remaining places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title Abbreviation										
Specia	Special Challenges to Teacher Education 43-BHF-LA-112-mo1									
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by						
head o	f Profes	ssional School of Educati	on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher arch (ZfL)	Training and Educational Rese-					
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	ıpl. of module(s)						
3	(not)	successfully completed								
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites							
1 seme	ster	undergraduate								
Conten	ts									
courag deman	ed to o ding si	bserve, analyze and refle tuations will be develope	ct upon communicat	ive and social behav	ional context, students are en- vior. Opportunities for action in					
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes								
al com <sub>l</sub> with ch	petenc ildren	e. Dealing with such situa	ations in practice, inc as the pedagogical r	reases the ability to	ions and enhance their own soci- practically implement concepts ractical exercises enable the buil					
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	if other than Germa	an)					
V (no ir	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)					
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			ition offered — if not every seme-					
2 logs (	(approx	k. 2 pages each) and term	paper (approx. 10 pa	ages)						
Allocat	ion of <sub>l</sub>	olaces								
Additio	nal inf	ormation								
	1		,							
Worklo	ad									
 T!-!										
reachii	ng cycl	е			Teaching cycle					
		LPO I (examination regu								



Module	Module title Abbreviation				
Europe	an Edu	cation Systems			43-Intnatbild-111-mo1
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
head o	f Profes	ssional School of Educati	on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher arch (ZfL)	Training and Educational Rese-
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed	43-LA-BildsysEx		
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites	i .	
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	1	trip to the respective	ho attended the preparatory e country in the module they suc-
Conten	ts				
cursior ween e dual se and pre	This modul provides the chance to become acquainted with different international educational systems. With excursions into other European as well as non-European countries an international and intercultural exchange between educational systems takes place. This can cover a system as a whole on a political level as well as individual sections on the level of specific educational institutions. Subject of this are educational as well as extraand pre-school institutions. Apart from structural questions, content-related fields of duty as well as general moral values and cultural norms of an educational system or individual fields of education will be dealt with.				
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
broade able to	r syste relate	m, know how to describe	them structurally an ields of duty. Internat	d classify them in re ional educational in	lividual fields of education of a ference to their content, and are astitutions and systems can be es and norms.
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)
E (no ir	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-
		rt (approx. 5 pages) ssessment: German or la	anguage of the respec	ctive destination cou	untry of the field trip
Allocat	ion of <sub>l</sub>	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
Teachi	ng cycl	e			



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Active	linguis	tic competence - English			43-LA-actspeak-121-mo1	
Module coordinator Module offered by						
head o	f Profe	ssional School of Educati	ion (PSE)	Centre for Teacher 1 arch (ZfL)	raining and Educational Rese-	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
Thus, a	feelin	g for the language, langu			sympathy and understanding. beech will emerge.	
Intended learning outcomes  Students have activated their vocabulary and can use it appropriately. They can use the English language correctly and eloquently and they actively communicate freely without inhibitions in different situations. With the help of varied methods students can learn on their own initiative and further train their communicative and language competences.						
guage		<b>Courses</b> (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)				
		, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta tion on SWS (weekly con			·	
Course S (no ir Method	s (type nforma d of ass	tion on SWS (weekly con	tact hours) and cours	e language available an German, examina	·	

**Allocation of places** 

Number of places: 12. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

## Additional information

--

### Workload

--

### Teaching cycle

\_\_

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
A comparison of Education Systems					43-LA-BildsysEx-121-mo1	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
head of Professional School of Educatio		on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on .	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate						
Contents						
The mo	dul fur	nctions as the preparation	n for the subsequent	excursion to schools	s in different European countries	

The modul functions as the preparation for the subsequent excursion to schools in different European countries. The course includes facts about the history, culture, society, and other aspects of the target culture. Furthermore, students will acquire knowledge about the structure of teacher training, schools and higher education systems of the respective country in order to compare them to the German educational system. Additionally, students are prepared in an intercultural way for the respective country. This will form the basis for the mutual exchange

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students are able to reflect upon and discuss about similarities and differences of international educational systems in comparison with the German educational system. They can discuss different aspects of educational systems in respect to migration and intercultural learning. They recognize and can assess historic, social, cultural and political effects on educational systems.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 20 minutes) or b) term paper (approx. 10 pages) or c) portfolio (30 hours total)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 15. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available. Provided there is enough capacity, the same course will be offered several times in parallel as a mandatory elective. This means that the number of available places might increase to 20.

### **Additional information**

The lecturer can decide to replace a seminar (S) with a field trip (E).

### Workload

--

### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Modul	Module title Abbreviation					
Furthe	r develo	opment of pedagogical c	ompetences in schoo	ols	43-LA-Evalu-121-mo1	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head o	of Profes	ssional School of Educat	ion (PSE)	Centre for Teacher arch (ZfL)	Training and Educational Rese-	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conter	ıts					
mittee lopme lysis o	s incluc nt and e f evalua	led in this process are po evaluation; sitting in clas ition results; planning of	ortrayed in their colla ses while visiting sch	boration. Theoretica nools, application of	lifferent instruments and the com- l principles of educational deve- evaluation instruments and ana- educational development.	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
ment. They h	They kn ave bas	ow the principles of edu	cational evaluation muation in uation instrument, th	nodels as instrumen eir application, imp	s subject to a constant develop- ts of educational development. lementation, and evaluation. They results.	
Course	es (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
R (no i	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly con	tact hours) and cours	e language availabl	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-	
a) proj	ect repo	ort (approx. 5 pages) or b	) presentation (appro	ox. 20 minutes)		
Alloca	tion of p	olaces				
Number of places: 12. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
	_					
Worklo	oad					

--

**Teaching cycle** 

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Modul	Module title Abbreviation					
Examination of discrimination the basis of category: gender  43-LA-GenderDiskr-12					43-LA-GenderDiskr-121-mo1	
Module coordinator Module offered by						
head o	f Profe	ssional School of Educati	ion (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	i e		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conter	ıts					
posed perien	to any ces of o		d oppression. In doi:	ng so, individual bias	The dealt with approaches are op ses, positioning of power and ex-	
The students are aware of social and individual forms of discrimination by dealing with different approaches to gender and discrimination issues and are able to face such problem areas in a solution-oriented way. Within specific fields of application such as schools and education, students are able to apply practical measures purposefully.						
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
S (no i	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly con	tact hours) and cours	e language available	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-	
a) presentation (approx. 20 minutes) or b) term paper (approx. 8 pages)						
A 11		•				

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 15. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

### **Additional information**

---

Workload

--

**Teaching cycle** 

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	Module title				Abbreviation
Sexual	identit	y and discrimination in s	social contexts		43-LA-GenderSex-121-mo1
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education (PSE)			on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 -		Admission prerequisite to assessment: regular attendance of courses (as specified at the beginning of the course).			
Contents					
Manifestations of discrimination and sexual identity in social norms and laws and their relevance for educational					

contexts: schools play an important role in the practice of key competences for the work life. Within the scope of anti-discrimination laws, this entails to learn to respect the diversity of others. To address the feature of "sexual identity" in this context is necessary because this topic has often been neglected. While this attitude has become natural for the features "gender", "ethnic origin", and "disability", the educational community still struggles with the aspect of "sexual orientation". Within the scope of educational laws to approach the interdisciplinary and equal portrayal of all forms of sexual orientation, mechanism of action of power relations in groups, prejudices, and discrimination are worked out. The focus is on the category of "sexual identity".

### **Intended learning outcomes**

The students are aware of social and individual forms of discrimination by dealing with different approaches to gender and discrimination issues and are able to transfer this to the category of "sexual identity" in a solution-oriented way. They are able to interdisciplinary take different aspects of "sexual identity" into consideration in the context of schools and other educational contexts.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 20 minutes) or b) term paper (approx. 8 pages)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 15. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

### Additional information

### Workload

### **Teaching cycle**

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

FÜG



Module	Module title				Abbreviation	
Method	ds for i	nteraction in the classroo	om		43-LA-Intakt-Basis-121-mo1	
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	f Profes	ssional School of Educati	on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not) s	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents					

KIK are holistic, student-centered, and action-oriented educational methods for the areas of (foreign) languages, communication, personal development, student interaction, interpersonal and intercultural competencies as well as team development. Minimalistic when it comes to preparation and directly assimilable to lessons, clearly structured techniques and settings train important key competencies such as creativity, spontaneity, and reactivity. They broaden strategies for action, flexibility considering different roles, and increase receptiveness, expressive motivation as well as expressive powers in communication. The learning-psychological optimal approaches to lessons enable students in specific action situations to experience communication and language in an individually, sensory, bodily, and emotionally direct way. Nonverbal and verbal warm-up exercises, different roles, and distancing techniques break up personal, cultural as well as linguistic barriers, providing shelter and stilling the fear of making mistakes. Sources comprise the linguistic dramaturgy (PDL) of the pedagogue Dr. Bernard Dufeu, Action Method Techniques from Jacob Levy Moreno's psychodrama and impromptu theater as well as further holistic techniques from the Relational Approach, Silent Way, sociometry, exercises from impromptu theater and the education of actors, activities from the area of team building as well as holistic, interactive exercises that were developed by Ingrid Ebert within the scope of her work with children, adolescent and adult education.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

After the intact-basic module students are able to: - develop a pedagogical basic understanding of linguistic dramaturgy (e.g. PDL) - to fully name the basic and methodic principles of the above mentioned holistic educational techniques - to describe, instruct and implement the basic techniques of e.g. PDL, mirroring, duplicating, projection and warm-up exercises in a group- taking into consideration one of the techniques with warm-up exercises introduced in the basic module, to design a plan for a lesson that can be integrated into the ongoing learning material

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with written elaboration (maximum 5 pages) or b) presentations (approx. 3 individual contributions, approx. 10 minutes each)

Language of assessment: German or English

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 12. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

places to allocated by lot as tirey become available.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle





Modul	Module title				Abbreviation	
Interactive Teaching Methods -basics class			class		43-LA-Intakt-EM-A-121-mo1	
Module coordinator Module			Module offered by			
head o	of Profe	ssional School of Educati	ion (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					
Conter	Contents					

KIK are holistic, student-centered, and action-oriented educational methods for the areas of (foreign) languages, communication, personal development, student interaction, interpersonal and intercultural competencies as well as team development. Minimalistic when it comes to preparation and directly assimilable to lessons, clearly structured techniques and settings train important key competencies such as creativity, spontaneity, and reactivity. They broaden strategies for action, flexibility considering different roles, and increase receptiveness, expressive motivation as well as expressive powers in communication. The learning-psychological optimal approaches to lessons enable students in specific action situations to experience communication and language in an individually, sensory, bodily, and emotionally direct way. Nonverbal and verbal warm-up exercises, different roles, and distancing techniques break up personal, cultural as well as linguistic barriers, providing shelter and stilling the fear of making mistakes. Sources comprise the linguistic dramaturgy (PDL) of the pedagogue Dr. Bernard Dufeu, Action Method Techniques from Jacob Levy Moreno's psychodrama and impromptu theater as well as further holistic techniques from the Relational Approach, Silent Way, sociometry, exercises from impromptu theater and the education of actors, activities from the area of team building as well as holistic, interactive exercises that were developed by Ingrid Ebert within the scope of her work with children, adolescent and adult education.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

After the KIK extension module A students are able to: - to describe, instruct and implement further interactive and group dynamical, oral and written warm-up, intermediate and main exercises from linguistic dramaturgy in a group - taking into consideration one of the techniques with warm-up exercises introduced in the extension A, to design a plan for a lesson that can be integrated into the ongoing learning material

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with written elaboration (maximum 5 pages) or b) presentations (approx. 3 individual contributions, approx. 10 minutes each)

Language of assessment: German or English

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 12. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

### **Additional information**

--

### Workload

--

### **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

FÜG	JMU Würzburg • generated 17-Mai-2025 • exam. reg. da-	page 102 / 122
	ta record Lehramt Gymnasien Freier Bereich - 2011	



Module	Module title				Abbreviation
Interactive Teaching Methods - follow-up class					43-LA-Intakt-EM-B-121-m01
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by	
head o	head of Professional School of Education (PSE)			Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

KIK are holistic, student-centered, and action-oriented educational methods for the areas of (foreign) languages, communication, personal development, student interaction, interpersonal and intercultural competencies as well as team development. Minimalistic when it comes to preparation and directly assimilable to lessons, clearly structured techniques and settings train important key competencies such as creativity, spontaneity, and reactivity. They broaden strategies for action, flexibility considering different roles, and increase receptiveness, expressive motivation as well as expressive powers in communication. The learning-psychological optimal approaches to lessons enable students in specific action situations to experience communication and language in an individually, sensory, bodily, and emotionally direct way. Nonverbal and verbal warm-up exercises, different roles, and distancing techniques break up personal, cultural as well as linguistic barriers, providing shelter and stilling the fear of making mistakes. Sources comprise the linguistic dramaturgy (PDL) of the pedagogue Dr. Bernard Dufeu, Action Method Techniques from Jacob Levy Moreno's psychodrama and impromptu theater as well as further holistic techniques from the Relational Approach, Silent Way, sociometry, exercises from impromptu theater and the education of actors, activities from the area of team building as well as holistic, interactive exercises that were developed by Ingrid Ebert within the scope of her work with children, adolescent and adult education.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

After the KIK extension module B students are able to: - to describe, instruct and implement further interactive and group dynamical, oral and written warm-up, intermediate and main exercises from linguistic dramaturgy and other innovative approaches to teaching in a group - taking into consideration one of the techniques with warm-up exercises introduced in the extension A, to design a plan for a lesson that can be integrated into the ongoing learning material

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with written elaboration (maximum 5 pages) or b) presentations (approx. 3 individual contributions, approx. 10 minutes each)

Language of assessment: German or English

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 12. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

dees to difference by for as they become available.	
dditional information	
orkload	
eaching cycle	





Module title					Abbreviation
Intercultural competence					43-LA-Int-KultK-121-mo1
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education (PS		on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
ECTS	Meth	Method of grading Only after succ. co		npl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester		undergraduate			
Conter	ıts		,		
		_	,		educational institutions for ado-

lescents against the background of different cultures and cultural standards. Particular emphasis is placed on the diversity of values and life styles, different world views and orientation patterns as well as different ways of thinking and living of adolescents. At the same time, the thematic emphases are dealt with under an intercultural point of view.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students have knowledge about different facets and subject areas of intercultural (adolescent) work. In dealing with the diversity of cultures and cultural interpretive patterns they command over basic intercultural key competencies. With the help of practical exercises students can transfer their knowledge to situations of their own pedagogical actions.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 20 minutes) or b) term paper (approx. 8 pages)

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 15. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

### **Additional information**

### Workload

### Teaching cycle



Module title				Abbreviation	
	Intercultural and interpersonal Skills - with Creativity and Spontaneity in Communication and Thinking				
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Educatio		ion (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
<b>ECTS</b>	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester		undergraduate			
Contents					

This course sets out to give an insight into the different dimensions of emotional intelligence, spontaneity, creativity and imagination in communication and human interaction. Role theory as means of understanding social, interpersonal and intercultural interaction and its limits, Moreno's theories about spontaneity and creativity, his Action Method techniques, and the importance of 'warming-up' to access and unblock spontaneity and creativity will be explored theoretically and 'in action'. The participants will get to know a wide range of exercises tapping into their creative and imaginative sources to actively train flexible ways of behaviour, reaction and thinking that transcend and break up personal and cultural barriers. The course provides the teacher students at the same time with practical exercises and teaching methods to train these important key skills in a meaningful, structured and effective way in class.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Upon completing this seminar the students should be able to: - understand the dimensions and principles of emotional intelligence, creativity and imagination; - explain and evaluate role theory in developing and understanding flexible interpersonal and intercultural communication; - understand and explain the principles of the creative process; - define and explain Moreno's theories about spontaneity, creativity and 'warming-up'; - describe and apply methods for releasing creativity based on Moreno's Action Method techniques, Psychodrama, Sociometry and various other sources.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) written elaboration of the design of a class (approx. 5 pages) or b) presentations (approx. 3 individual contributions, approx. 10 minutes each)

### Allocation of places

Language of assessment: English

Number of places: 12. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

### Additional information

### Workload

### Teaching cycle



Module title				Abbreviation	
Intercultural and interpersonal Skills - in Perception, Communication and			nunication and Eng-	43-LA-IntSkills-PCE-121-mo1	
lish Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education		on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 semester		undergraduate			
Contents					

### Contents

This course introduces the basic concepts of the term communication, the principles of interpersonal communication, and the most important process theory-models of communication. It also provides in-depth knowledge on the practices, principles, role and significance of perception in interpersonal and intercultural communication. Emphasis is placed on sensitizing participants to intercultural and interpersonal communication processes, recognizing potential problem areas and perceptual errors, acquiring skills and techniques to avoid misunderstandings, increasing empathy, and developing active listening skills. Extensive guided practice to experience the processes of communication and perception and to acquire flexible behaviour patterns and effective forms of interpersonal and intercultural interaction are given. Immediate and creative action methods, the principles of spontaneity, and holistic training techniques will help break up personal and cultural barriers and develop open attitudes and flexible behaviours. Thus, the course provides the students at the same time with practical exercises and teaching methods to train affective and behavioural learning targets and skills in an educational environment.

### **Intended learning outcomes**

Upon completing this seminar the students should be able to: - understand the complexity of the term 'communication' and the principles of interpersonal communication, - outline the transactional process model of communication, including the aspects of communication they incorporate (e.g. codes, messages, the concept of noise, 'shared environments' etc.), - describe the role and significance of perception in interpersonal and intercultural communication (including one's own perception), - take the perspective of another person and member of another culture (empathy), - show flexible strategies of behaviour and communication in a variety of unknown and unexpected communicative situations, - know and apply a variety of holistic, interactive and student-centred teaching methods in class themselves as teachers to train the above skills.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) written elaboration of the design of a class (approx. 5 pages) or b) presentations (approx. 3 individual contributions, approx. 10 minutes each)

Language of assessment: English

### Allocation of places

Number of places: 12. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

Additional information
-
Vorkload
eaching cycle
•



\_.



Module title					Abbreviation	
Intercultural and interpersonal Skills - when Presenting and Delive				d Delivering Spee-	43-LA-IntSkills-PDSp-121-mo1	
ches					,	
Modul	e coord	linator		Module offered by		
head of Professional School of Educati			on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate						
Conten	ıts					
Conten		rovides instructions and	oractical training in p	reparation and deliv	rome of annual has in a varioti	

This course provides instructions and practical training in preparation and delivery of speeches in a variety of contexts and to audiences with diverse cultural, educational and professional backgrounds and experience. Emphasis is placed on task and audience analysis, nonverbal aspects of communication when presenting, audience involvement, pre-speech preparation, structure and organisation of speeches. Aspects like the use of spontaneity, imagination and flexibility to adjust the presentation style when needed and to involve the audience are given special consideration and training. Employing a wide range of highly creative and holistic training.

ning techniques this seminar will actively explore these aspects of speaking and train an open, personal, flexible and spontaneous approach to presenting, thus developing a repertoire of styles and a diverse range of perspectives. The course provides the teacher students at the same time with practical exercises and teaching methods to train their pupils effective presentation skills across cultures in an educational environment.

## **Intended learning outcomes**

Upon completing this seminar the students should be able to: - understand (public) presenting and speaking as a transactive process, - demonstrate an awareness of the importance of pre-speech preparation and post-speech appraisal, - show the capacity to analyse both task and audience and prepare the presentation or speech accordingly, - make effective us of the dynamics of spoken language including nonverbal as well as vocal aspects of communication, - know and apply a variety of holistic, interactive and student-centred teaching methods in class themselves as teachers to train the above skills.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) written elaboration of the design of a class (approx. 5 pages) or b) presentations (approx. 3 individual contributions, approx. 10 minutes each)

Language of assessment: English

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 12. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

# Additional information

--

# Workload

--

#### **Teaching cycle**

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

FÜG	JMU Würzburg • generated 17-Mai-2025 • exam. reg. da-	page 109 / 122
	ta record Lehramt Gymnasien Freier Bereich - 2011	



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Comm	unicativ	e competence and teach	ing competence		43-LA-Komm-121-mo1
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by	
head o	of Profes	ssional School of Educati	on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher arch (ZfL)	Training and Educational Rese-
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Conter	nts				
		on their own role as a tea ther; goal-oriented use o			time-management; Image of the methods.
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
interpl metho	ay of th	eir role, the image of the	mselves and of the o	ther as well as an ap	and repertoire of methods. In the propriate repertoire of media and scipline while taking into consi-
Course	<b>es</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)
S (no i	nformat	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	e)
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-
a) pres	sentatio	n (approx. 45 minutes) o	r b) term paper (appr	ox. 5 pages)	
Alloca	tion of p	olaces			
with th	ie same		esters, places will be		ct semesters. Among applicants aiting list will be maintained and
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
	_				
Workle	oad				
Teachi	ing cycl	e			



Module title Abbreviation					Abbreviation	
Innova	tive lea	rning methods - teacher	s and learners: learn	ing from each other	43-LA-LLK-112-m01	
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
head o	f Profes	ssional School of Educati	on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Tarch (ZfL)	Training and Educational Rese-	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
3	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
learn a	bout di scuss a	fferent, innovative, co-op	perative teaching and group. Emphasis is	learning methods, o	nd creation of lessons. They devise own examples for lessons, ect specific didactical and metho-	
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
to take points	up a p	osition concerning quest	ions of planning less	ons and to reflect up	on in lessons. Students are able on that position from different	
S (no ir	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	act hours) and cours	e language available	<u>e)</u>	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			tion offered — if not every seme-	
presen designi 15 page	tation ( ing a se es) or h	(10 to 30 minutes) or d) p eminar (approx. 45 minut ) practical examination (	resentation (10 to 20 es) or f) designing a	minutes) with writte class (approx. 45 mir	te each (10 to 30 minutes) or c) en elaboration (4 to 8 pages) or e) nutes) or g) seminar paper (8 to nours total)	
Allocat	ion of <sub>l</sub>	places				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
			,			
Worklo	ad					
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
	<u>.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,</u>					



Module	Module title Abbreviation				
Learning through the arts - Teaching oriented research					43-LA-LTTA-Forsch-121-mo1
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education			on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
3	3 (not) successfully completed 43-LA		43-LA-LTTA-Lernprax	43-LA-LTTA-Lernprax	
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate				
Conten	Contents				

Not a new project, not an event, but a "rethinking" of classroom teaching. Information: about LTTA in general and about the cooperation with the Royal Conservatory of Toronto and Queens University: The teacher education program Learning Through the Arts", developed at Canada's Royal Conservatory of Music, has become the world's most comprehensive school initiative based on the arts. LTTA brings specially trained artists to schools, who cooperate with teachers to create lessons that cover learning material in an exciting and playful way. For example, pupils learn math through dancing, history via story-telling and the natural sciences through the fine arts. The artists and teachers form a three-year teaching partnership with the goal of teaching non artistic subjects, such as math, natural sciences, history, and languages, in a holistic fashion by adding a broad variety of art forms (music, dance, fine arts). LTTA offers schools a comprehensive implementation program that includes advanced vocational training, support in the classroom, models for integration of the curriculum as well as means for rating pupils and evaluating the program. Ongoing, high quality professional training for teachers, artists, principals, and lecturers at LTTA schools are at the center of the program's philosophy. Content of the module: "Learning through the arts" can be used at all types of schools and with all kinds of students. In the seminar, interconnections with the Bavarian curricula and own lesson plans for the major subjects are worked out. Areas of the sciences of teaching and learning, learning theories and results of brain research form a focal point of the theoretical part. Artist-teacher-cooperation leads to a changed understanding of learning culture. Besides the insights into the practical work, there will also be an elucidation about educational successes. In the seminar, students will get to know the work of LTTA at our schools and in other countries, while also analyzing and reflecting upon it. Some investigations from the LTTA model school can be realized. The participants of the seminar can also take part in events by LTTA, such as artists' training, teachers' further education as well as in teaching examples at our project schools.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students gained knowledge about teaching theories, are able to do immersed curricular work, to reprocess lessons methodically and can transfer the artistic experiences choreographically, sculpturally, musically etc to their subject area. They can confidently work in a team. Furthermore, through their own practical implementation, they have experienced a furthering of their teaching personality with an increased feeling of security when using artistic elements for the purpose of achieving cognitive curricular goals. Moreover, they gained knowledge about classroom teaching research and are able implement and analyze their own units and surveys.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language - if other than German, examination offered - if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) oral presentation (approx. 20 minutes) with written elaboration (approx. 6 pages) or b) designing a seminar (approx. 45 minutes) with written elaboration (approx. 3 pages)

#### Allocation of places

Number of places: 30. Should the number of applications exceed the number of available places, places will be allocated as follows: Option 1: Places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available. Option 2: Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available.

# **Additional information**

FÜG	JMU Würzburg • generated 17-Mai-2025 • exam. reg. da-	page 112 / 122
	ta record Lehramt Gymnasien Freier Bereich - 2011	



Workload
-
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)
<del>-</del>



Module title				Abbreviation	
Learning through the arts - Learning theories and classroom exp				m experience	43-LA-LTTA-Lernprax-121-mo1
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education		on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
3	(not) successfully completed				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate				
Conten	Contents				

"Learning through the arts" can be used at all types of schools and with all kinds of pupils. In the seminar, interconnections with the Bavarian curricula and own lesson plans for the major subjects will be worked out. Areas of the sciences of teaching and learning, learning theories, and results of brain research form a focal point of the theoretical part. Artist-teacher-cooperation leads to a changed understanding of learning culture. Besides insights into practical work, there will also be an elucidation about educational successes. In the seminar, students will get to know the work of LTTA at our schools and in other countries, while also analyzing and reflecting upon it. The participants of the seminar can also take part in events by LTTA, such as artists' training, teachers' further education, as well as in teaching examples at our project schools.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

Students gained knowledge about teaching theories, are able to do immersed curricular work, to reprocess lessons methodically and can transfer the artistic experiences choreographically, sculpturally, musically etc to their subject area. They can confidently work in a team. Furthermore, through their own practical implementation, they have experienced a furthering of their teaching personality with an increased feeling of security when using artistic elements for the purpose of achieving cognitive curricular goals. Moreover, they gained knowledge about classroom teaching research and are able implement and analyze their own units and surveys.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

a) oral presentation (approx. 20 minutes) with written elaboration (approx. 6 pages) or b) designing a seminar (approx. 45 minutes) with written elaboration (approx. 3 pages)

## **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 30. Should the number of applications exceed the number of available places, places will be allocated as follows: Option 1: Places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available. Option 2: Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available.

sters. A waiting list will be maintained and places to allocated as they become available.
Additional information
-
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	e title				Abbreviation
Employ	/ing m	edia and interactive meth	nods at school and in	classrooms	43-LA-MedUnt-121-mo1
Module	e coord	linator		Module offered	by
head of Professional School of Education (PS			ion (PSE)	Centre for Teacl arch (ZfL)	ner Training and Educational Rese-
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	1	
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	its				
(interac	ctive) r				a teacher; introduction to various the classroom; production of lear-
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
The students know a broad variety of media and medial methods and are able to use them in the classroom purposefully. Through the use of interactive media they can lead the students to self-organized and independent learning and working. They can prepare their lessons effectively and support them with objects for learning in an optimal way.					
0 0 0 0 0 0 0			act hours, language –	if athor than Ca	1
	<b>s</b> (type	e, number of weekly conta	ter nours, tanguage	- II other than Ge	rman)
Course		tion on SWS (weekly cont			
Course S (no ir	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly con	tact hours) and cours	e language avail an German, exan	

# Allocation of places

Number of places: 27. Should the number of applications exceed the number of available places, places will be allocated as follows: Option 1: Places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available. Option 2: Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available.

# Additional information

Workload

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module	Module title Abbreviation				
Mentor	ring: Te	each - support - take care			43-LA-Ment-121-mo1
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education (PSE)		on (PSE)		Training and Educational Rese-	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	pl. of module(s)	
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
basics ties or hereby aching	order to reach clarity about their choice of studies. Depending on their needs, the students will either learn the basics of an effective time management during their studies, reflect their job choice on basis of their own abilities or improve their communicative skills and their competence in speaking in front of an audience. The focus hereby lies on evaluating their choice of studies as well as their own abilities in connection to their academic teaching studies.				
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
		know their own capabiliti They can also asses and			nent, career choice or communi-
Course	<b>s</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)
Ü (no ir	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	tact hours) and cours	e language available	e)
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-
designi	ing a se	eminar (approx. 45 minut	es) and portfolio (25	to 30 hours total)	
Allocat	ion of <sub> </sub>	places			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
Teachi	ng cvcl	e			
	<u> </u>				
Referre	d to in	LPO I (examination regu	lations for teaching-	degree programmes)	
	· · · ·				



A4 - J	4:41 -				ALL
Module			Abbreviation		
Practica	at wori	k experience in the class	room 1		43-LA-PraxUnt1-121-mo1
Module	coord	linator		Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Educati			ion (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites	•	
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
method	ls for i eful as	ndividual advancement in signments inside or outs	n the classroom. Thro	ough observations, co	ance of teaching methods and aching projects, internships or rown practical education and te-
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
The students learn about various kinds of teaching methods and methods for individual advancement and differentiation. They are familiar with concepts about professional action in the classroom and about dealing with heterogeneity and difference. The acquired knowledge about teaching can already be applied in some cases.					
<b>Courses</b> (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)					
S (no in	ıforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	tact hours) and cours	e language available)	
					ion offered — if not every seme-
ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)					

# **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 15. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

# **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

# **Teaching cycle**

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation
Practical work experience in the classroom 2				•	43-LA-PraxUnt2-121-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education			on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)	
ECTS	ECTS Method of grading Only after		Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
4	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
2 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

The module offers opportunities for practical experience in the classroom and everyday school life and their theoretical reflection. This way, didactic concepts, teaching methods or methods for individual advancement and differentiation are conveyed. Through observations, individual advancement projects, internships or purposeful assignments inside or outside the classroom the students gain their own practical education and teaching experiences.

#### **Intended learning outcomes**

The students are able to put theoretical approaches into practice in an activity-oriented fashion and reflect upon it in a theory-driven way. They are experienced in the application of concepts and models in the classroom or in individual advancement. They can attribute the direct learning behavior of students to the use of concepts and models and therefore apply those purposefully. They are able to employ different approaches according when explaining teaching material to pupils according to this pupil's individual needs and capabilities.

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

P (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

report on practical experiences (approx. 10 pages)

## Allocation of places

Number of places: 30. Should the number of applications exceed the number of available places, places will be allocated as follows: Option 1: Places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available. Option 2: Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available.

sters. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation
Self-assessment and career planning					43-LA-Self-121-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education (PSE)			on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Contents					
Based on a number of working steps, students' own ideas and wishes concerning their careers and plans for their professional future are made more transparent. Besides contributions by the seminar supervisors, topics will be treated in depth via role playing games as well as group and individual work which focuses on determining individual strengths and weaknesses, self-presentation (replication of their self-perception and how others perceive them), and definition of goals (in life as well as their career, and the compatibility of both).					
Intended learning outcomes					
their ov dents t	wn goa o make	ls. A comparison of their their their their their first steps towards	self-perception and h improving their skill	now they are perceives. These include thei	l self-reflection in reference of ed by others enables the stu- ir self-presentation as well as rai rompts the students to take mea

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

ningful steps towards an implementation of their career plans.

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

exercises (approx. 90 minutes)

# **Allocation of places**

Number of places: 15. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.

# **Additional information**

--

#### Workload

--

# Teaching cycle

--

**Referred to in LPO I** (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation
Transitions in the education system					43-LA-ÜBG-121-mo1
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
head of Professional School of Education			on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	ing Only after succ. com		
3	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					
The module addresses transitions between different institutions of the education system and between different types of schools. This concerns the transition from elementary schools to secondary schools as well as the tran-					

Intended learning outcomes

Students are able to put theoretical approaches of the concept "transition" holistically into practice and reflect upon practice theoretically. They are experienced at elaborating lesson concepts at the interface between the types of schools that flank a transition. They can attribute the different requirement profiles of specific lesson sequences and units to the transition matter and thus use them purposefully. In periods of teaching practice that take place in selected schools they can validate the theoretical knowledge practically.

sition from preschool institutions to elementary schools to improve the permeability between different types of schools, up to the transition between high schools to university and college. The concept of "transition" is here-

**Courses** (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

by theoretically elaborated, reflected critically, and practically implemented.

S (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)

**Method of assessment** (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

presentation (approx. 15 minutes) and term paper (approx. 5 pages)

## Allocation of places

Number of places: 20. Should the number of applications exceed the number of available places, places will be allocated as follows: Option 1: Places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available. Option 2: Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available.

sters. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated as they become available.
Additional information
Workload
Teaching cycle
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)



Module title					Abbreviation	
School social work: focus on projects  43-Sch					43-Schul-SozPro-121-mo1	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
head of Professional School of Education (PSE)			on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher arch (ZfL)	Training and Educational Rese-	
ECTS	TS   Method of grading   Only after succ. co		Only after succ. con	mpl. of module(s)		
2		successfully completed		-		
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate	Admission prerequi	site to assessment:	active practical participation.	
Conte	nts		,			
into th portun own si Intend	ne tasks nity to p mall pro led lear	, structures and contents articipate in the concrete ojects to fruition.  ning outcomes	of an active youth or pedagogical work wi	r school social work ith a professional fo	ts. The module offers an insight and gives the students the opcus on "projects", or to bring their the elvel of lower secondary edu-	
for the	develo		gogical projects. The	y have furthered the	are able to use those as a basis ir own methodic competence and lently.	
Course	<b>es</b> (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
R (no i	nforma	tion on SWS (weekly cont	tact hours) and cours	e language availabl	e)	
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			ation offered — if not every seme-	
a) proj	ject rep	ort (approx. 5 pages) or b	) interview log (appro	ox. 5 pages) or c) poi	rtfolio (approx. 5 pages)	
Alloca	tion of	places				
Number of places: 15. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available.						
Additional information						
Workl	oad					

**Teaching cycle** 



Module	e title				Abbreviation	
School social work: various Praxis. fields of activity					43-Schul-SozTF-121-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
head of Professional School of Education (PSE)			on (PSE)	Centre for Teacher Training and Educational Research (ZfL)		
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
2	(not)	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	Admission prerequi	site to assessment:	active practical participation.	
Conten	its					
into the	e tasks s the "f	, structures and contents	of an active youth or competence" or the o	social school work.	ts. The module offers an insight In various areas of occupation, vorking the tasks of social school	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes	,			
Students have gained insights into the diverse areas of responsibility of social school work. Because of their focus on "psychosocial competences" they are experienced in the application of psychosocial methods of the social school workers and are able to choose and apply them adequately, reflect upon them critically and broaden them independently. Alternatively, with the focus on "networking", the students have basic knowledge about institutions and some experience in committees, and are familiar with tasks, competence and procedures in social school work and are thus able to coordinate the different requirements.						
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
R (no information on SWS (weekly contact hours) and course language available)						
<b>Method of assessment</b> (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)						
a) proj	ect repo	ort (approx. 5 pages) or b	) interview log (appro	ox. 5 pages) or c) por	tfolio (approx. 5 pages)	
Allocation of places						
Number of places: 10. Places will be allocated according to the number of subject semesters. Among applicants with the same number of subject semesters, places will be allocated by lot. A waiting list will be maintained and places re-allocated by lot as they become available (2 deadlines).						
Additional information						
Workload						

**Teaching cycle**